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Dear Alumni and Friends of Newberry College,

This annual report is by far the best one yet. This past fiscal year we 
shattered previous records in terms of giving, and we successfully closed 
the Scaling the Summit campaign. Our students, faculty, staff and alumni 
broke ground on three major campus additions — the Darby Nursing & 
Health Science Center, Stadium Phase Two, and our ninth residence hall. 
More than that, it demonstrated in the words of Head Football Coach Todd Knight, that  

“dreams really do come true at Newberry College.”

This report is a testament to your continued dedication to Newberry College, your support of our 
students, and your faith in our mission. Thanks to you, we are beating odds, bucking trends, and 
exceeding expectations.

We have compiled this publication not only as a breakdown of fundraising numbers, but as a 
token of our enduring gratitude, and as a celebration of all we have accomplished together.  
This year marks my 10th anniversary as president. The Newberry College of 2022 is not the 
Newberry College of 2012, and that’s a good thing. The Newberry College of 2022 is stronger, 
larger, and more passionately supported than it has ever been. And none of it could have 
happened if it hadn’t been for you.

Your phenomenal support means greater accessibility through scholarships. It means new, 
state-of-the-art spaces to enhance the learning-living environment. It means innovative 
academic programs and partnerships that improve quality of life. Your support enables us to 
attract and retain the best faculty, staff and coaches, and they will prepare our students for a 
fulfilling life after college.

Though we pause to reflect on all we’ve done, we have never been ones to rest on our laurels. 
There is still important work to be done. Now that the capital campaign has closed, we are 
continuing to fund and implement key priorities, including renovations to the historic MacLean 
Gymnasium, additions to the Smith Road Athletic Complex, and construction for a new student 
center. And we hope you will continue to be a part of our life-changing story.

Your generosity has allowed us to realize the success of this past year and has given us hope for 
a bright future.  

Thank you.

Hail Scarlet and the Gray,

Maurice W. Scherrens
President 

Drs. Sandy & Morrie Scherrens 
First Lady and President of Newberry CollegeOur Best Year Yet
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Looking back on these last two years leading the Office of Institutional 
Advancement, I am filled with enormous gratitude and pride in our Newberry 
College family. Not only did the 2022 fiscal year set a record at $8.5 million raised, 

it coincided with the official closing of the Scaling the Summit comprehensive capital campaign. 
Gifts to the Newberry Fund, the College’s annual fund for operations, neared $1 million for the 
first time. Our endowment fund saw double the number of gifts that it normally would receive. 
We also saw an influx of new donors and retained many of our seasoned supporters.

This past fundraising year demonstrates an incredible vote of confidence in Newberry College.  
We are succeeding boldly on multiple fronts — athletics, academics, student enrollment, and 
alumni support — at a time when many institutions of higher education are not. Our success is 
owed to the dedication of our students, faculty, staff, and the leadership and vision of President 
Maurice Scherrens, as well as the support of our wonderful alumni, friends of the College, 
church partners, and our local community.

This success also makes for a stronger Institutional Advancement team and has led to better 
outreach and communication to our supporters. In this past year, we’ve seen more engagement 
on social media, as well as greater visibility with marketing, advertising, and traditional media. 
We’ve redesigned our website to make it more user-friendly and launched an interactive online 
campus map. We’ve also benefitted greatly from our new partnership with Blackbaud, which has 
improved our ability to connect our donors’ passions with a specific purpose.

I want to close on a personal note. As one of the first people in my family to receive a college 
degree, I know that nothing can change the direction of your life like higher education can.  
Just as our Office of Institutional Advancement strives to connect our donors with projects 
that meet their passions, Newberry College has matched my passion for higher education and 
helping students learn and reach their potential. Thank you for all you do to support Newberry 
College. I can’t wait to see what the future will bring!

Lori Ann Vinson Summers
Vice President for Institutional Advancement
 

Greetings From 
Institutional Advancement

Whitney Mitchell  ’09
Assistant Vice President for 
Institutional Advancement

What an incredible and exciting giving year this has been for Newberry College! 
Throughout the year, our alumni have been our biggest champions and advocates, 
and have made a big statement that they feel the value of their degree has increased. 
We’ve experienced unprecedented alumni engagement, from Scarlet & Gray Giving 
Week to attendance at alumni events. Even as we continue to explore ways to 
connect with alumni virtually, we were thrilled to return to in-person gatherings 
and events, including Homecoming and our Scaling the Summit Campaign donor 
recognition gala. I continue to be amazed by your level of commitment to supporting 
our alma mater and strengthening it for future generations. Thank you, Newberry 
College alumni and friends, for making this our best year yet!
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Creating 
Opportunities

A Lasting Legacy
Near the end of his life, World 
War II veteran and devoted 
Lutheran Ceil Harvey Bowers 
cemented his dedication to 
Christian education with a 
bequest in his will. A native 
of Little Mountain and 
past president of the South 

Carolina Lutheran Men in Mission, he was a heartful 
supporter of Newberry College, belonging to the 
President’s Club and to the Heritage Club as a charter 
member. He set aside a portion of his life’s earnings 
to establish two endowed chairs at Newberry College 
to continue his support of a beloved institution and 
to honor his late wife, Edith. In March 2022, Newberry 
College announced that his dream was coming to 
fruition. Through the help of his nephew, William “Bill” 
Dukes of Chapin, the College has created the Cecil B. 
Harvey Bowers Chair in Religion and the Edith Counts 
Bowers Chair in Accounting. The chairs are expected to 
be awarded in 2023. This is a gift that will serve as an 
enduring tribute to the Bowers family and benefit the 
College for many years to come by supporting faculty 
research and instruction, and outreach to the community.

Faith, Hope and Love
In July 2022, the South Carolina Women of the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America presented Newberry College 
with a gift nearing $25,000 to establish an endowed 
scholarship for nursing students. The project began a 
year ago with the organization’s convention project 
committee pledging to raise $10,000 to start the 

endowed award by this year’s convention in June. When 
the project concluded, the group had more than doubled 
its initial goal. South Carolina has the fourth largest 
nursing shortage in the nation, with more than 10,000 
nursing vacancies expected by 2030. The organization’s 
hope is that the scholarship will help alleviate the 
shortage of qualified nurses in the Palmetto State  
and nationwide.  

Looking to the Future
In August 2022, the College conferred master’s degrees 
for the first time in 94 years. The graduates earned their 
Master of Science degrees in organizational development 
and leadership. This commencement came a year 
after the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools 
Commission on Colleges approved an accreditation level 
change for Newberry College to offer graduate degrees. 
We are proud of this first cohort of graduate students 
and look forward to watching this program grow! We 
also hope to be able to offer fellowships — scholarships 
specifically for graduate students — in the near future. 
If you would like to support a fellowship opportunity, 
please contact the Office of Institutional Advancement at 
Institutional.Advancement@newberry.edu or 803.321.5363.

For more on these stories and other ways you can make 		
a difference, visit newberry.edu.

Here are a few ways your gifts 
from fiscal year 2021-22 create 
new opportunities for our 
students and our campus.
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Name: Seth Buzhardt
Hometown: Pomaria, South Carolina
Class: Junior
Major: Business Administration
Hobbies and Interests: Working with antique tractors and helping out 
with the Boy Scouts
What have I enjoyed most about my experience at Newberry 
College: “The instructors, definitely. I’ve never had an educational 

experience like this. I’ve had a lot of instructors here that I really like. That’s probably the number one thing 
for me. I’ve also met a lot of interesting people here with a lot of different points of view. I’ve really enjoyed 
talking to them and learning about their perspectives.”
Plans after college: “I enjoy working at my dad’s shop and I plan to take over the business after I graduate. 
The business administration program at Newberry College has been very helpful toward that goal.”

Awarded to students involved in leadership positions 
within the Student Government Association. The donors 
intend that these funds be given to honor students 
who participate in the development of active student 
involvement with the campus life of Newberry College.

Name: Ishita Singh
Hometown: New Delhi, India
Class: Junior
Major: Business Administration (Summerland Honors)
Hobbies and Interests: Traveling and meeting  
new people
Favorite thing about Newberry College:  

“The diversity, and the faculty who make Newberry 
feel like home away from home. Newberry College 
has given me an opportunity to grow, be a better 
individual, be independent, work with people from 
diverse cultures, and I feel so thankful. The family environment here just made me fall in love immediately with 
the school.”
Programs that have benefitted me: Women’s Tennis, Student Government Association
What a Newberry College scholarship has meant to me: “It has helped me study in the U.S. and made me  
a better individual by getting me involved in so much. It has also taken off pressure from my parents to pay  
for school.”
Plans after graduation: “Go to law school!”

Scholarships Spotlight
Newberry College students have benefited greatly from scholarships provided by caring and 
thoughtful donors. Here are two who have been impacted by your kindness and generosity!

Dr. Glenn E. Whitesides Family 
Scholarship Recipient

G.O. and Betty Boone Alumni Legacy 
Scholarship Recipient
Awarded to an upper-level student who is a child of a  
Newberry College graduate.
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A Jolly 
Good Fellow

The American Academy of Nursing is one of the 
most influential and prestigious institutions in 
the field. The academy brings together the most 
accomplished leaders in nursing to advance 
health care. Those leaders, called Fellows, earn 
their place in the organization through their 
extraordinary contributions in health policy, 
research, administration, practice and academia. 
And beginning this fall, the academy will become 
even stronger for having Dr. Betsy M. McDowell  
as one of its own.

“I’m extremely honored to have my contributions 
to nursing education, pediatric nursing and 
theory-based practice recognized on a global scale 
in this way,” said McDowell. “I’m humbled by the 
recognition and pleased to serve as a role model 
for other nurses.”

McDowell, professor emerita of nursing at 
Newberry College, helped establish the College’s 
nursing program, which began classes in 2009.  
She served as the department’s founding chair 
until her retirement in 2018. Her career has 
included 48 years of teaching in prelicensure 
programs in South Carolina, including a decades-
long stint at Lander University. Her knowledge 
base, anxiety control, test-taking skills framework, 
or KATTS, focuses on the three components of 
high achievement on the NCLEX-RN licensure 
exam. Since its introduction in 2008, McDowell’s 
framework has been adopted by at least 12 
prelicensure programs across the United States.

She said her career’s most prized accomplishments 
include helping children and their families through 
critical illness or traumatic experiences, such as 
hurricanes and domestic violence; successfully 
merging theory-based education with clinical 
practice and sharing her knowledge; preparing 
qualified, compassionate nursing professionals; 
and bringing Newberry College’s nursing program 
into fruition.

She said some of her keys to success have been 
persistence, assembling good teams, actively 
seeking knowledge and professional growth, and 
seeking the Lord’s guidance in decision-making.

McDowell now serves as president of the Neuman 
Systems Model Trustees Group, which maintains 
the integrity and relevance of the model for 
nursing instruction. She also chairs the Pediatric 
Nursing Excellence Task Force for the Society of 
Pediatric Nurses, drawing on her experience as a 
pediatric critical care nurse.

She also established the Mickey/McDowell Nursing 
Award in 2011, given annually to nursing students 
who demonstrate academic excellence.

McDowell will be one of 250 distinguished leaders 
— and one of five from South Carolina — to be 
inducted as fellows on Oct. 29, 2022, as part of  
the academy’s annual health policy conference  
in Washington.

McDowell to be honored for 
contributions to health care
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Athletic Club

The Athletic Club 
has been the leading 
auxiliary for Newberry 
College athletics since 
1952. The organization 
supports student 
scholarships, academic 
support, training, 
facilities, and operation 
expenses. The Club 
also provides exclusive 
benefits to members.  

ATHLETIC CLUB 
DOLLARS RAISED

	FY16	 FY17	 FY18	 FY19	 FY20	 FY21	 FY22

$2
94

,9
50

$2
92

,6
99

$3
15

,9
64

$3
34

,3
91

$2
94

,0
79

$2
90

,8
72

$3
12

,5
17

The Athletic Club continued to make great 
strides last fiscal year in supporting the 
student-athletes at Newberry College.
The Athletic Club hosted two golf tournaments that raised 
a total of $30,880. The Club also hosted the Howling Wolf 
Night event in March, which raised a total of $10,624.

In May, associate director Sharon Bryant ’11 
was promoted to director of the Athletic 
Club. Bryant has been with the Club 
since 2006 and has served in many roles 
to keep athletics strong and growing, 
including director of ticket operations 

and managing fundraising events.  
She is an invaluable asset to the College 

and student-athletes!

The Club finished the year strong with $312,517 raised, an 
increase of $21,690 over the previous year. In addition, the 
Club ended the year with 294 members (270 returning 
members and 24 new members).   
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Athletic Club
A Linguistic 
Legacy Lives On

Nicholas P. Mitchell was renowned 
for his mastery of the English 
language. During his time as a 
Newberry College student in the 
1910s, his artful command of words 
earned him medals in debates, 
oratory and even the title of 
class poet. At the time, this was 
considered especially impressive, 
considering the fact that English 
was Mitchell’s second language — 
one he had been speaking for just  
a few years prior.

In 1911, at the age of 15, Mitchell 
immigrated to the United States 
from Greece. Promptly after he 
arrived in the land of opportunity, 
he started a business in downtown 
Newberry, selling homemade candy, 
confections, fruit, nuts, ice cream 
and soft drinks, with delivery to 
boot. Within four years, his business 
success and consumer demand 
allowed him to open a second 
location on Main Street, complete 
with a parlor for serving.

With a thriving enterprise and a 
position in the community, Mitchell 
enrolled at Newberry College in 
1914, “that he might improve his 
education and familiarize himself 
with the English language and 
people,” the local Herald and 	
News reported.

By his second year, Mitchell 
competed for the sophomore 
declaimer’s medal, a contest in 
which students re-give famous 
or important speeches  
at commencement.

Mitchell was also an active member 
and president of the Excelsior 
Literary Society. Excelsior, along 
with the Phrenakosmian and the 
women’s Philomathian societies, 
helped students sharpen their 
skills in composition, debate, 
deportment, literature and oratory. 
In late 1916, his junior year, he 
became a full United States citizen. 
He earned his bachelor’s degree 
two years later with medals in 
history and philosophy.

“His poetic and oratorical abilities 
are well known and he deserves 
special credit for his work at 
Newberry because of the handicap 
under which he has labored,” wrote 
the 1918 College yearbook editors, 
alluding to his triumphant leap over 
the language barrier.

In his will, Mitchell set aside 
$250,000 to establish a permanent 
endowment fund, which would 
provide scholarships for students 
who major or minor in a foreign 
language and who have a financial 
need. Currently, the College offers a 
major and minor in Spanish, along 
with basic and intermediate classes 
in German.

Mitchell’s namesake scholarship 
benefits students who, like him, 
strive to become more engaged 
citizens in the global society — 	
all while making the journey a 	
little sweeter.

An alumnus’ bequest supports a new generation of language learners

“His poetic and 
oratorical abilities 
are well known and 
he deserves special 
credit for his work 
at Newberry because 
of the handicap 
under which he has 
labored,” wrote the 
1918 College yearbook 
editors, alluding to his 
triumphant leap over 
the language barrier.
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A newspaper advertisement from October 1913.



Building the Berry
We had so much fun during our third Scarlet & Gray 
Giving Week! This year’s theme was “Building the Berry” 
and each day had a different focus, encouraging donors 
to give to different areas of campus. Throughout the 
week, Institutional Advancement staff set up a table near 
the Victory Bell for students, faculty and staff to stop 
by to ask questions, make a gift to the College, and even 
play a round (or two, or three) of Jenga! Nursing students 
had an opportunity to sign a beam that will be placed 
in the new Darby Nursing & Health Science Center, and 
student-athletes signed a piece of drywall that will be 
placed in the new field house. It all culminated with the 
Senior Walk on Yost Portico.

Monday, May 2: Building Campus
Focused on our progress during the Scaling the 
Summit campaign

Tuesday, May 3: Building the Newberry Fund
Focused on giving to the Newberry Fund to 
support the day-to-day operations of 
Newberry College

Wednesday, May 4: Building the Future
Encouraged donors to give to the endowment to 
help build Newberry College’s future

Thursday, May 5: Building Champions
Encouraged donors to give to the Athletic Club 
or athletic teams

Friday, May 6: Building the Scarlet & Gray
Focused on giving to scholarships and  
academic programs

Scarlet & Gray Week 
May 2 -6, 2022

Daily Focus

10                                                                                                       



                                                                                                           11

John Winarchick, former president and CEO of Zeus, accepted  
the award at the Donor Recognition Gala on April 29, 2022.  
Winarchick retired in 2020 after 31 years with the company.  

He has left his own legacy of excellence and philanthropy, and  
he continues to support Newberry College, serving on the  

Board of Trustees since 2021.

 
Previous honorees have included Billy and Amelia 
Walker, Jim and June Gerding, Robert and Janice 
McNair, Charlie and Jean Haggard, Wayne and Patricia 
Pearson, the Melvin and Dollie Younts Foundation, and 
Gordon and Anne Darby. This year, the Distinguished 
Member Award is presented to Zeus Industrial 
Products, Inc. 
 
Zeus is an internationally renowned polymer solutions 
manufacturer, operating world-class research and 
development facilities that focus on medical and 
industrial applications. Since its founding in 1966,  
Zeus has become a global leader, touching nearly  
every major industry. 
 
Zeus has supported Newberry College since 2012, and 
currently holds the distinction of being the College’s 
leading corporate donor. Zeus has brought about 
renovations to Brokaw Hall, Newberry College’s largest 
residence hall; the modernization of several classrooms 

and laboratories; and improvements to the Smith Road Complex and other athletic facilities. Zeus 
has been a leading supporter of the Scaling the Summit campaign from base camp, contributing 
particularly to the Darby Nursing & Health Science Center. 
 
The late Frank Tourville, the founder of Zeus, was an inspiration to everyone he met. His story is one 
of a man who not only achieved the pinnacle of success in business; but who also whose deep faith 
and generosity made all the difference for countless others. He embodied the phrase, “We can do it 
better.” It would be an understatement to say that Mr. Tourville changed the world for the better.  
He passed away on March 16, 2021, at the age of 87, leaving behind his wife, Pearl, and their four sons, 
12 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren.

The John Bachman 		
	 Founders Society

The John Bachman Founders Society was established by the Board of Trustees to 
recognize individuals, couples, churches, foundations and corporations who have 
made significant contributions over the years to Newberry College. The Distinguished 
Member Award is the highest honor bestowed upon a benefactor of the College, and 
pays tribute to the recipients’ exceptional generosity, dedication and civic vision.

Honors for the Year 2022:  
Zeus Industrial Products, Inc.
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A gift to Newberry College is an investment in the future 
of our students and our campus, providing opportunities 
to learn, grow, and flourish. Each gift, no matter the size, 
makes an immediate, positive impact. Together, we can  
do amazing things!

Together We 
Make A Dif ference

MARK YOUR 

CALENDARS!

A DAY FOR GIVING BACK

November

29

November 29

SAVE THE DATE

ANNUAL GIVING LEVELS

Pillar Society			    
$10,000 and above

Belltower Society		   
$5,000-$9,999

Fountain Society		   
$3,000-$4,999

Newberry Society		   
$1,000-$2,999

Love, Faith & Loyalty Club	  
$500-$999

Stewards			    
$100-$499 

Friends of Newberry		   
$1-$99

Give a gift now and 
be included in next 
year’s Annual Report. 
ONLINE   	  
newberry.edu/giving
TEXT 
Send NEWBERRYFUND to 41444.

MOBILE  	 
Scan the QR Code to make  
a gift on-the-go.

MAIL
Send a check, along with any  
life or contact updates, to:

Newberry College
Office of Advancement
2100 College St. 
Newberry, SC 29108
If you have any questions regarding  
your gift, please contact us directly  
at 803.321.5363 or email us at  
Institutional.Advancement@newberry.edu.

Black Friday and Cyber Monday are traditional days for 
post-Thanksgiving bargain-hunting and holiday prep.  
This Giving Tuesday, Nov. 29, is a day for giving back to the 
causes you care about. Last year, 329 donors took part in 
this single day of giving. Save the date for your special gift, 
and help keep amazing things happening at Newberry.

YOUR GIFTS  
ARE AN INVESTMENT 
IN OUR FUTURE!
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An endowment is a forever gift - a way to ensure your support that 
Newberry College lives on in perpetuity. By establishing an endowment, 
or contributing to an existing one, you create a lasting legacy for future 
generations of the Newberry College family.

Endowments: The Gifts 			 
		  That Keep on Giving

How an Endowment Works
When you make an endowed gift to Newberry College, only a small portion of your 
gift will be spent each year. The balance is invested, allowing the gift to live on in 
perpetuity. Creating a named endowment is perfect way to reflect your love and 
admiration for the person for many years to come.  

There are many ways to fund your endowment without using cash. Some allow you to  
establish your gift now, while others won’t go into effect until after your lifetime.

•	 Appreciated assets. Using appreciated assets 
that you have owned for more than one year may 
allow you to eliminate capital gains tax on the 
asset’s appreciation

•	 Life insurance. Name Newberry College the  
beneficiary of your life insurance policy, or make us 
the owner of a policy you no longer need

•	 Retirement plan assets. Consider naming  
Newberry College the beneficiary of your retire-
ment plan assets. After your lifetime, the funds will 
go to establishing your endowment

•	 A gift in your will or living trust. Your gift to  
Newberry College can be a specific amount or a  
percentage of your residuary estate

Funding Your Endowment

Ensure your support for  
Newberry College lives on for  

generations to come.  
Contact Whitney Mitchell ’09,  

assistant vice president for  
institutional advancement, at 

803.321.5694 
 or at  

Whitney.Mitchell@newberry.edu.
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Ms. Ryoko Abbott
Mr. James C. Abel
Mr. William D. and  
Mrs. Jan Abercrombie
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Abernathy
Ms. Sylvia A. Able
Mr. Amir J. Abrams
Mr. Christopher J. Achille
Ms. Myrtle Adams
The Rev. James W. Addy
Mr. Julian B. Addy
Mrs. Marcia K. Adkins
Pastor Paul E. Aebischer
Mr. Raul Aguilera
Mr. Robert Airey
Mr. Bill Alber
Mr. and Mrs. Larry K. Alberson
The Rev. William R. and  
Mrs. Linda F. Albert
Ms. Jessica Aldrete
Ms. Aida L. Alejandrino
Mr. Gilberto Alejondrino
Mr. Edgar W. Alewine, Jr.
Dr. Jerry Alewine
Mr. Alan and Ms. Judith Alexander
Mr. Wayne and  
Mrs. Diana Alexander
Mr. Johnny L. and  
Mrs. Mina B. Alexander
Ms. Bea Allen
Ms. Judith Allen
Mr. Ronald W. Allen
Mr. Carlos I. Alonso
Amazon Smile
Mr. George Ambrose
Ameris Bank
Ms. Paisley C. Amerson
Mrs. Linda M. and  
Mr. Glenn L. Amick
Ms. Louise S. Amick
Amity Lodge No. 87 AFM
Mr. Jeff Ammann
Ms. Tracy H. Anagnostis
Ms. Andrea Anderson

The Rev. Frank W. and  
The Rev. Dr. Mary W. Anderson
Ms. Brytni Andrews
Mr. Jason J. Andrighetti
Ms. Kayla C. Anhold
Mr. Steven R. and  
Mrs. Judith J. Annan
Ms. Leigh Annand
Anonymous
Mr. Vassilis Antjakas
Mrs. Catherine B. Ardrey
Mrs. Susan L. and 
Mr. Donald R. Armistead
Mr. Shawn Arnold
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Arnoult
Mr. Charlie T. Arnsdorff
Mr. Michael Arntz
Mr. Michael L. and  
Mrs. Melba Arthur
Mrs. Dorothy S. Ashley
Mr. Johnny W. Atkinson
Ms. Alma P. Atwater
The Rev. Dr. James S. and  
Mrs. Virginia K. Aull
Mr. J. D. Ausum
Ms. Patricia Avant
Mr. Robert D. and  
Mrs. Sandra Axson

B & K Heating Air Conditioning
Mr. John A. and Mrs. Bibs Babson
Mr. Dawson Backus
Mr. Gary Bailey
Ms. Crystal S. Baird
Ms. Donna Baird
Mr. Terry Baird
Ms. Tracy Baird
Mr. James Baker
Mr. Kenny R. Baker
Ms. Sandra L. Baker
Ms. Stacey S. Baker
Mr. Michael G. Barb
Mr. David L. Barker
Mr. Douglas A. Barker
Ms. Julie Barnes
Mr. Daniel and  

Mrs. Patricia Barnett
Mr. Brian Barrett
Mr. Joseph C. Barrett
Mr. Gilbert G. Bartell
Ms. Marina S. Bartolec
Ms. Rhonda Bass
Mr. David and Mrs. Carol Bateman
Ms. Sarah M. Bates
Mrs. Cheryl Chaplin Baucom
Mrs. Nancy F. Bauerlein
Mr. Richard D. Baumgarner
Ms. Michele d. Baxter
Mr. Duncan P. Baynes
Mr. and Mrs. Henry E. Beard III
Mr. William R. Beasley, Jr.
Mr. Charles F. Beaty
Mr. and Mrs. Chad L. Beauchamp
Mr. Mark Becker
Mrs. Angelia G. Bedenbaugh
Mr. Lester L. Bedenbaugh
Ms. Lesley Bedford
Mr. Holden J. Beemiller
Mr. Robert Belville
Mr. Brian N. Benenhaley
Mrs. April Bennett
Ms. Gabri Benson
Mr. Paul Benson
Deacon Ina and  
Mr. Thomas Berkey
Dr. F. Christian and  
Mrs. Beth Bernhardt
Mr. E. Michael Berry
Mrs. June R. Berry
Mrs. McKay Tiller Berry
Mr. Perrin S. Berry
Mr. Wilburn C. Berry, Jr.
Mr. David and Mrs. Ashley Berryhill
Mr. Stanley and  
Mrs. Grace Bessinger
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O’Hara Best
Mr. Bill and Mrs. Paula Bethea
Ms. Carol A. Bickley
Bill & Mary Carter Charitable  
Foundation Trust
Estate of John C. Billingsley
Ms. Teresa Birkbeck
The Rev. Jerome and  
Mrs. Carolyn Bishop
Mr. Olin C. Bishop
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2021-2022 Annual Giving
On the following pages, we recognize donors for their annual gifts to the 

            College made between July 1, 2021 and June 30, 2022.



        July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022                                                                                                   15        July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022                                                                                                   15

Mr. Michael Bison
Ms. Cynthia Bizik
Mr. Benjamin Black
Mr. Henry L. Black
Mr. Jason R. Black
Mr. J. Gary and  
Mrs. Kay Hook Black
Dr. Laura Neath Black
Mr. Britt D. Blackmon
Mrs. Leah Blackmon
Ms. Debbie Blackwell
Mr. Grayson L. and  
Mrs. Karen R. Blackwell
Ms. Shirley Herrin Blackwell
Ms. Susan C. Blackwell
Mr. T. Larry Blackwell
Mrs. Beverly J. Blanke
Mr. Harthe D. Blankenship
Mr. Edward M. Blanko
Mr. James Bryant Blanton
Ms. Chelsea Blatt
Mr. Stephen Blatt
Ms. Taylor Bleile
Mrs. Amanda Pennekam Bluestein
Mr. Logan G. Blum
Mr. Thomas J. Blume
Mr. Bobby Boaen
Mr. Jeffrey J. Bodenhamer
Mr. Jason T. and  
Mrs. Jana J. Boice
The Rev. A. Glenn Boland
Mrs. Celia Boland
Mr. Robert T. Boland
Mr. Barry Franklin and   
Mrs. Ann Bolen
Mr. Rodney Bolen
Mr. Robert L. Boles
Mrs. Brenda W. Bomberger
Ms. Ana L. Bonilla
Mr. Andrew J. Boone
Mrs. Alanna and Mr. Kevin Boozer
Mr. Joseph S. Boozer
Mr. and Mrs. Lindsey Dale Boozer
Mr. and Mrs. Von P. Boozer
Mr. Steve Borders
Mr. Seiji R. Borja
Ms. Marlene Borowinski
Ms. Nicole Borowinski
Mr. Tom E. Borst
Mr. Douglas L. Bouknight
Mr. James Walter Bouknight
Mr. Johnny Lamar Bouknight
Mrs. Diane Moyer Boulware
Mr. Albert D. Bowers
Estate of Cecil H. Bowers
Ms. Ramona M. Bowers
Mr. Robert J. Bowers

Mr. Isaiah Bowman
Mrs. Emily Bowron
Mr. Artavis R. Boyd
Mr. William D. and  
Mrs. Barbara Boyd
Mr. Dannelly M. Brabham
Mr. Thomas F. Bradberry
Mrs. Helena Bradford
Mr. Timothy A. Bradshaw
Mr. Bruce S. Brand
Mrs. Millie Mahaffey Brandt
Ms. Lisa Brannigan
Breakthru Beverage of  
South Carolina
Mr. Howard J. Bremer
Mr. Jerrold D. Breon
Ms. Gemma J. Bressound
Mr. Timothy A. Brett
Mr. Frank Brewer
Mr. William L. Brice
Mr. Andrew S. Brickle
Mr. Clarence A. and  
Mrs. Caroline W. Bridgers
Mr. Christopher Bringer
Dr. Curtis Briscoe
Mr. William S. Brissey
Mr. Kyle A. Britain
Ms. Gwen Britt
Mr. James L. Broadhurst
Dr. D. Heyward and  
Mrs. Patricia Brock
Mrs. Linda A. Brock
Mr. Willard O. Brodie
Ms. Kelly Brookbank
Mr. Gerry E. Brooks
Mr. Jeffrey H. Brooks
Ms. Penny S. Brooks
Brandon L. Broughton
Mr. Alan M. Brown
Ms. Bibi Brown
Mr. B.L. Brown, Jr. and  
Mrs. Dale Kinard Brown                                  
Mr. Deral L. Brown
Mrs. Eleanor Brown
Ms. Elease D. Brown
Ms. Emma J. Brown
Ms. Joyce A. Brown
Ms. Kathleen R. Brown
Ms. Linda Brown
Ms. Lisa Brown
Mr. Robert Brown
Mr. Robert E. Brown
Mr. Robert W. Brown
Mr. William J. Brown
Ms. Donna Broyles
Mrs. Harriett F. Bruce
Mrs. Mary Connelly Brueggemeier

Ms. Angela A. Brumfield
Mr. Cecil G. Bryan
Mr. Raymond H. Bryan
Dr. Sarah Bryant
Mrs. Sharon Hawkins Bryant
Ms. Dorothy E. Buckner
Ms. Cori L. Budzinski
Mr. Richard F. Budzonski
Mr. Henry P. Bufkin
Mr. Brian D. and Mrs. Carissa C.Bull
Mr. Jason C. Burger
Mr. Charles Burgess
Ms. Kathleen Burke
Mr. LeGrande G. Burnett
Ms. Valarie A. Burnett
Ms. Donna M. Burriss
Mr. Frank L. Burton
Mrs. Maecy Burton
Mr. Ja’kobe D. Bush
Ms. Adelaide E. Butler
Ms. Carrie Butler
Mrs. Marilyn Butler
Mrs. Roberta S. Butler
Ms. Dorothy Button
Ms. Lori Buxton
Mrs. Landee W. Buzhardt
Mr. Clifford Byrd
Ms. Sandra L. Byrnes

C.D. Coleman Oil Company
Mr. David C. Cain
Ms. Courtney Caldwell
Mrs. Delores Snelgrove Camp
Camp Chatuga, Inc.
Mr. Vincent Campo 
Mr. Steven M. Canfield
Mrs. Norma Stuart Cannon
Mr. Miguel Capeles
Ms. Meghan Carlson
Ms. Amy Carnes
Carolina Sampler
The Rev. Anthony G. Carosiello
Mrs. Marjorie G. Carosiello
Ms. Beth Carr
Ms. Jessica Carr
Ms. Tammy Carrigan
Mr. Vincent Carrigan
Mr. Bowman Carroll
Ms. Debra Carson
Mr. Joel M. Carter
Mrs. Joyce Roof Carter
Mr. Manning Tyler Carter

Dr. Patrick Casey
Ms. Eva Castles
Dr. Trey and Mrs. Liz Castles
Mr. Joe B. Castles, Jr.
Mr. Lewis M. and  
Mrs. Naomi D. Caswell
Mr. Mark R. Caswell
Ms. Christel S. Cato
Mr. and Mrs. Huger Parler  
Caughman, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond S.  
Caughman, Sr.
Mr. James E. and  
Mrs. Jane L. Caulder
Dr. Druie Cavender
Ms. Sharon McCall Cavins
Ms. Peggy Chancellor
Mr. Ron Chandler
Mr. G. Harold Chapman
Ms. Katharine N. Chappell
Mr. George Chenarides
Mr. Curtis E. Chenoweth
Mr. Brian Cheshite
Ms. Paula T. Chestnut
Mr. Richard W. Chewning
Dr. Anthony F. Chibbaro
Mr. Doug Chickarello
Mr. James J. Chickarello
Mrs. Beth A. Childress
Mr. Dean B. Childress
Mr. Surujdaye Chinpire
Ms. Nautica L. Chisholm
Mr. Ben Chiudina
Ms. Leah Chopek
Mr. Robbi Chrzanowski
Ms. Beverly Claessens
The Rev. Marion W. Clark
Ms. Tanya Clark
Mr. Andrew S. Clawson
Mr. States L. Clawson
Mr. Henry M. Clay
Mr. Rickie Clay
Mr. Stanley J. Clay
Mrs. Hazel Prince Clayton
Ms. Kathleen Cleary
Mr. Johnny Clements
Mrs. Susan W. and   
Mr. Jack A. Clifton
Ms. Michelle Cobb
Dr. Mac and Mrs. Linda Cobb
Ms. Tonya Cobb
Mr. Teron G. Cochran
Mr. Paul C. Cochrane
Mr. Thomas J. Coffey
Mr. and Mrs. Dane W. Coffman
The Rev. David W. Coffman
Mr. Jimmie and Mrs. Doris Coggins
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Mr. Parkes B. Coggins
Mr. Darren R. Coke
Ms. Lisa R. Coke
Mr. Theron H. Coker
Ms. Bridget Cole
Mr. R. Sylvester Coleman
Mr. Ronnie O. Colson
Mr. Christopher A. Colwell
Ms. JoAnn Colwell
Ms. Karen Colwell
Ms. Nancy Faye Colwell
Ms. Janet Comer
Comfort Keepers
Mrs. Charlotte Caughman Compton
Ms. Branden Connolly
Ms. Linda B. Connolly
Mr. Patrick Connolly
Mr. James E. Conrad
Mr. Paul J. Conway
Mr. Adam Cook
Ms. Erin Cook
Ms. Virginia Coons
Core Engineering &  
Construction, Inc.
Mrs. Cindy Corley
Mrs. Jessica A. Corn
Mrs. Melanie and Mr. Michael Corn
Ms. Miriam Costenbader
Ms. Brenda Cote
Council of Independent Colleges
Mrs. Fae D. Cousins
Mr. Walter B. Cousins
Ms. Patti Cowart
Mr. and Mrs. J. Hugh Cox
Mr. Ronald Cox
Ms. Sherrie Crapps
Mr. Stephen and  
Mrs. Kathy Creech
Miss Ashley Cromer
Mr. Cole Cromer
Mr. Walter B. Cousins
Cromer Pools Inc.
Mr. Will and Mrs. Libby Cromley / 
Cromley Ford
Dr. Michael Cronen
Dr. Paul Cronen
Mr. Carey Crowell
Ms. Brittany A. Crowson
Ms. Vickie Crowson
Dr. Thomas and  
Mrs. Caroline Crump
Mr. George and Mrs. Lori  
Crumpton
The Rev. G. Reginald and  
Mrs. Amanda Cruse
Ms. Micaela Cruz
Mrs. Ava Culbertson

Mrs. Donna N. Culclasure
Mr. Otis Culclasure
Mr. William Todd Culclasure
Mr. James and  
Mrs. Malissa Cunningham
Mr. Wayne Curlee
Mrs. Donna L. Cutsforth
Mrs. Ashley Summer Cutshall

Mr. William D. Dabbs
Ms. Lynn Dabney
Ms. Crystal Dalfonso
Mr. Ray P. Dalfonso
Mr. Mark Daniel
Mr. Barry Daniels
Mr. Jerald and  
Mrs. Cynthia Daniels
Mr. Louis Allen Danielsen
Mr. Robert Gordon and  
Mrs. Anne Darby
Estate of Donald Darrow
Mr. Luther W. Dasher
Ms. Hannah E. Dave
Mr. Jeffrey E. and Mrs. Juli Dave
Mr. Michael G. Davenport
Mrs. Laurie Davidson
Mr. Alex Davila
Ms. Amy Davila
Ms. Debra Davila
Ms. Stephanie Davila
Mr. Thomas Davila
Mr. Tim W. Davila
Mrs. Barbara Langford and  
Mr. G. Bernard Davis
Mr. David A. Davis
The Honorable Edwin M. Davis
Ms. Elizabeth Davis
Ms. Lisa S. Davis
Dr. Mark A. Davis
Mr. Michael G. and  
Mrs. Jeanette McKenney Davis
Mr. Paul R. Davis
Mr. Ralph M. and  
Mrs. Brenda B. Davis
Ms. Rebecca Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Davis
Mr. Robert N. Davis
Ms. Shala Davis
Ms. Teresa M. Davis
Mr. Wendell Davis
Mr. Robert E. and  
Mrs. Mary Helen Dawkins
Mr. Kelvin Day

Ms. Melanie K. Day
Mrs. Carol A. De Bolt
Ms. Maxie N. Deaton
Mr. Michael M. DeAugustino
Ms. Suzanne DeAugustino
Mr. Jerry Del Tufo
Mr. Jeffrey DelGrosso
Ms. Janie Dell
Mr. Arthur Dennis
Mr. Robert G. Dennis
Ms. Natasha Dennison
Mr. Joel Derketsch
The Rev. and Mrs. Clarence Derrick
Mrs. Delores B. Derrick
Mr. George Conrad Derrick
The Rev. John D. and  
Mrs. Mandy C. Derrick
Mr. Lawrence A. Derrick
Mr. Mark Derrick
Mr. Thomas H. Derrick
Ms. April L. Dewalt
Mr. Matt and Mrs. Jessica DeWitt
Mr. Larry DiBiase
Mr. Randal L. Dickens
Ms. Brenna Dickerson
Mr. Danny Dickert
Ms. Alisa Dunovant Dickhoff
Ms. Ann Dickman
Mr. Kenneth L. Dickson
Mr. Michael Dickson
Dr. and Mrs. Ben P. Dillard
Mrs. Jacqueline H. Diller
Ms. Lyndas L. Dillon
Mr. Joseph B. Dilworth
Ms. Clairessa D. Dinkins
Ms. Tomi W. Dinkins
Mr. David Ditomasso
Ms. Vi Thanh Doan
Mr. Alan K. Doble
Mr. Paul L. Docauer
Dr. Terry Dohm
Mrs. Christine Dominick
Estate of John Benson Dominick
Mr. William B. Dominick
Dominion Energy  
Charitable Foundation
Ms. Paola E. Donald
Mr. Scott Donelick
Mrs. Charlsie Counts and  
Mr. J. Doolittle
Mrs. Elizabeth Dority
Mr. J. Watson Dorn
Ms. Martha Jane Dorrell
Ms. Jennifer Doss
Ms. Sarah Ann Dougherty
Mr. Chris T. Dove
Mr. Jody Dowd

Ms. Tara Dowell
Mr. Wayne D. Dowling
Mr. Steven Downs
Mr. Anthony Dragon
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Dreher
Ms. Marcia H. Driscoll
Mrs. Jennifer P. Dubose
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Mary DuBose
Mrs. Linda Monts Duffie
Mr. Ephraim O’Neal Dufford
Mr. Milton W. Dufford
Mr. R. Tyler Dufford
Dr. William E. Dufford
Ms. Briessa Duffy
Ms. Marie Duffy
Duke Energy Foundation
Ms. Lisa Dukes
Ms. Carrie Dumas
Ms. Lisa Duncan
Mr. Robert H. and  
Mrs. Sara ShealyDuncan
Ms. Karen L. Dunlap
Dr. Tim DuPont
Ms. Abigail Duval
Mrs. Joan O. Dyer
Mr. and Mrs. James Earle Dyson, Jr.

Mr. Charles P. Eargle
Dr. William Homer Eargle
Mr. Scott L. Earley
Mr. Michael Eaton
Ms. Victoria L. Eaton
Mr. John W. Eaves
Ebenezer Lutheran Church, 
Pierson, FL
Mr. Samuel Ebersole
Mrs. Linda H. Ebert
Ms. Shirley Eckelmann
Mr. Edward A. Eddy
Ms. Ina Edens
Mr. Aaron Edwards
Mr. Gerald D. Edwards
Mrs. Jill Edwards
Mr. Steven Eisele
Mr. Jake Elkins
Ms. Susan Ellerbrock
Mr. J. Todd Ellison
Mr. Stanley M. Elrod
Mr. Albert S. Emerson
Mrs. Judith Halfacre Epps
Mr. Michael Epps
Mrs. Julie D. Epting
Mrs. Linda G. Epting
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Mr. Richard N. Errigo
Mr. Fred and Mrs. Tammy Errigo
Mr. Lester Erwin
Ms. Olga E. Espinosa
Mr. Carl C. Estridge
Mr. Carlos and Mrs. Lisa Evans
Ms. Haley Evans
Mr. Keith Evans
Mr. Lindsey Evans
Ms. Lori Evans
Ms. Michele Evans
Mr. Mike Evans
Mr. Thmoas W. Evans 
Mr. Ford C. Ewaldsen
Dr. Linda G. Ewing-Ramsey
Mr. Julio C. Ezesarte

Ms. Karly Faircloth
Mr. Kelly Faircloth
Mr. Kenneth Faircloth
Ms. Terri A. Faircloth
Mr. Charles L. Fanning
Ms. Melanie Farmer
Ms. Sadie Farrow
Ms. Jill Feinstein
Mr. Derrill S. Felkel
Mr. and Mrs. Carl E. Fellers
Mr. Tommy M. Fellers
Dr. Benny P. Ferguson
Mr. John Paul Ferguson
Estate of Francis I. Fesperman
Mr. James W. Fetterman
Mr. Erick B. Ficken
Fidelity Charitable
Mrs. Toni R. and Mr. James C. Finch
Col. H. Thomas and  
Mrs. Clare Fincher
FineMark National Bank & Trust
Ms. Donna L. Fisher
Mr. James W. and  
Mrs. Pamela M. Fisher
Mrs. Jennifer M. and  
Mr. John B. Fisher
Drs. Jeremy E. Fisher
Mrs. Miriam E. and  
The Rev. Carl M. Fisher
Ms. Cheryl D. Flinchum
Dr. Hollis B. Flora
Florida-Bahamas Synod
Dr. J. Chester Floyd
Mr. Stephen and Mrs. Lauren Flynn
Mr. Matthew Fogle
Mr. James Foley

Ms. Mary Foley
Ms. Sheila Foley
Mr. Harold and Mrs. Ann Folk
Mr. David Force
Mr. Kelvin Ford
Mr. Trevon Fordham
Mr. Mark Forman
Ms. Hanna Forrest
Mrs. Carol and Mr. Lee Foster
Mr. Furman Foster
Ms. Suzanne Foster
Mr. Kevin Fowler
Mr. Saylor Fox
Mr. George Franklin
Mr. William F. Frazier
Ms. Dorothy Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Freeman
Ms. Carol Freitag
Ms. Joann Fremgen
Ms. Lillian B. French
Ms. Patricia L. French
Mr. John Stanley and  
Mrs. Elaine E. Frick
Mr. Clyde Frisby
Mr. Lee Fruitticher
Mr. Robert A. Frye
Mr. Daniel Fuchs
Ms. Kimberly F. Fuhrman
Mr. James A. and Mrs. Kathy Fuller
Mr. Carl Fulmer
Mrs. Elizabeth R. Fulmer
Mr. Jerry Fulmer
Ms. Llewella L. Fulmer
Mr. Philip Fulmer
Ms. Susan H. Fulmer
Mrs. Kelly C. and  
Lt. Col. Robert K. Furtick
Mr. Barry V. Fussell

Ms. Kristen Gabel
Dr. Patrick J. Gagliano
Mr. William G. Galardi
Ms. Gloria Gamble
Ms. Eileen Gant
Ms. Pauline S. Garcia
Mr. James M. Gardas
Mr. Mark A. Gardiner
Mr. Lawrence M. Gardner
Mr. Timothy Scott Gardner
Mr. James C. Garner
Mr. William C. Garner
Mr. Albert E. and Mrs. Precious  
Polite-Caldwell Garrett

Mr. Donald W. Garrick
Ms. Veronica Garza
Ms. Mylaysia K. Gates
Ms. Sarah E. Gates
Mrs. Flicka Gault
Mr. Rick A. Geary
Ms. Linda A. Gehr
Mr. Alex Gembler
Mr. Harold L. Gentry
Mr. Joey George
Mr. Anthony S. Georgiana
Mr. David A. Georgiana
Mr. Gregory F. Gerber
Dr. James A. Gerding
Ms. Mallory Gerndt
Mr. Martin Gething
Ms. Stephanie Gethlhausen
Mr. Grayson C. Gettys
Mr. Glenn D. Gibbons
Ms. Myra Gilbert
Mrs. Courtney Southard Giles
Mr. Kenneth D. Giles
Mr. Travis Gilliam
Mr. Lance Givens
Mrs. Sandra B. and  
Mr. Jimmie D. Glymph
Ms. Henriann Goddard
Mr. William Goddison
Ms. Melanie Goffinet
Mrs. Mary M. Goings
Mrs. Sharon Yvonne Golden
Golden State Plumbing &  
Drain Company
Mr. Kenneth S. Goldsmith
Ms. Julissa Gonzalez
Ms. Melody Gonzalez
Mr. John F. Goodale
Mr. John F. Goodale
Mr. James Goodison
Mr. Charleton I. Goodwin
Mr. Thomas R. Gorman
Mr. Warren Gove
Mr. Hunter D. Graham
Mrs. Jacquelyn A. Graham
Ms. Kristen Graham
Dr. John M. Grant
Ms. Mary Grate-Pyos
Great Lakes Baseball Academy
Ms. Alice Green
Ms. Meredith Green
Mr. David Greene
Mr. David G. Greenslade
Mr. John H. Greenway
Mr. Philip P. Gregorie
Ms. Joan Greisen
Mr. Randall M. Greisen
Ms. Susan Greisen

Mr. Billy G. Griffin
Mr. Keeno D. Griffin
Ms. Stacy Griffin
Ms. Harriet L. Griffith
Mr. Glenn E. Griffiths
Ms. Diane K. Griggs
Ms. Evelyn C. Griggs
Ms. Kathryn J. Griggs
The Rev. Lewis A. and  
Mrs. Amy Groce
Mr. Marion R. Groomes
Mr. Jason Gross
Mrs. Susan O. and  
Mr. Pierce J. Guard, Jr.
Mr. Andree Gude
Ms. Iris Guillot
Mr. Richard Guillot
Mr. William E. Gunn
Mr. Wofford B. Gunter
Mr. James A. Guthrie
Mr. Bradley Guymon

Mr. Brent E. Haddock
Mr. Joseph Haddock
Mrs. Jean N. Haggard
Mrs. Janet Hahn
The Rev. Alvin H. and  
Mrs. Loretta H. Haigler
Brig. Gen. Janice M. Haigler
Mr. E. Det and Mrs. Lyanne Haislip
Mr. James A. Hale, Sr.
Mr. Edwards W. Hall
Ms. Stacy Hall
The Rev. William H. and  
Mrs. Helen D. Hall 
The Rev. E. Hallman
Mr. James N. Hallman
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Hallman
Mr. John B. Halloran
Ms. Amanda Hallstead
Ms. Deborah Hallstead
Mr. William S. Halsey
Haltiwanger Well Pump &  
Electrical Sales & Service
Ms. Jessica Hamblin
Ms. Layda C. Hamblin
Mr. Ronald Hamblin
Ms. Jennifer L. Hamilton
Ms. Rhonda G. Hamilton
Mr. Ronald J. Hamilton
Mrs. Deborah R. and  
Mr. Robert L. Hammersla, Jr.
Mr. John Mark Hammond
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Ms. Kelly Hammond
Mr. Robert E. and  
Mrs. Dorothy Y. Hampton
Pastor Donald E. and  
Mrs. Janet A. Hanberry
Mr. Willie Hankerson
Mr. David Hanley
Mr. John Hanley
Ms. Margaret Hanley
Mr. William S. Hanna
Mr. Scott Hanners
Ms. Keegan M. Hanson
Mr. Steve Hanvey
Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Hardwick
Mrs. Judithanne P. Hare
Mr. Christopher K. Harley
Mr. Dean Harmon
Mr. Ken R. and  
Mrs. Sally H. Harmon
Mr. Michael W. and  
Mrs. Deborah H. Harper
Mr. Cole M. Harrell
Mr. Stoney L. Harrelson
Mr. Jeffrey Harrington
Mr. Larry E. Harrington
Dr. Charles E. and  
Mrs. Zelma H. Harris
Ms. Michelle Harris
Mr. NaShaun L. Harris
Mr. Robert G. Harris
The Rev. David L. and  
Mrs. Paula K. Hart
Mr. James D. Hart
Mr. R. Jonathan and  
Mrs. Donna Hart
Mrs. Carol C. Hartman
Mr. Roy H. Harton
Mr. Frank Hartzog
Mr. Dustin Harvey
Mrs. Judith A. Watson Harville
Mrs. Gretchen O. Haskett
Mr. Frank B. Havird
Mr. James M. Havird
Mr. P. Eddie and  
Mrs. Sharon P. Havird
Mr. William D. Havird
Mr. Raymond M. Hayes
Ms. Gail L. Haynes
Mr. Matthew P. Hays
Mr. William H. and  
Mrs. Judy S. Hays
Mr. Roger L. and Mrs.  
Lynne M. Hazel
Mr. John W. Heaton
Hedgepath’s Outdoor Power  
Equipment, Inc.
Mr. Arthur D. Heilman
The Rev. Carolyn R. Hellerich

Mr. Jack Hellmer
Mr. William Helmken
Ms. Katherine Hemphill
Mr. Cameron D. Henderson
Mrs. Althea B. Hendrix
Mrs. Emilee F. Hendrix
Ms. Katherine G. Hendrix
Dr. R. Boyd Hendrix
Mr. Raymond L. and  
Mrs. Julianne E. Hendrix
Mr. Justin Henson
Ms. Jillian M. Herbert
Mr. Ryan J. Heriot
The Rev. W. Osborne Herlong
Mr. Christopher Hernandez
Mr. David M. Herndon
Mr. Fred P. and Mrs. Lucy F. Herren
Mr. David and Tiffany Herrin
Mr. Richard E. Herrington
Mr. Brian Hess
Dr. Raymond D. Hesse
Mrs. Mary B. Hester
Ms. Nancy J. Hester
Mr. Corey J. Hewett
Mr. John M. Hickman
Ms. Teri Hickox
Mr. Richard A. Hickson
Mr. Byron Higginbotham
Ms. Jacqueline C. Higgins
Highlands Sotheby’s  
International Realty
Mr. Arlo Chewning Hill
Ms. Judy Hill
Mr. and Mrs. L. Richard Hiller
Mr. Christopher J. Hills
Mr. Thomas A. Hilsman
Mr. Stanley Robert Hilton
Dr. William J. and  
Mrs. Susan B. Hilton
Mr. Derrick M. Hines
Mr. Doug Hitchon
Mr. James D. and  
Mrs. Jennifer A. Hix
Mr. D. Michael Hix
Mr. John Hobbs
Mr. David Hodge
Dr. Amanda Hodges
Col. Mark W. and Mrs. Rita Hodges
Ms. Shannon A. Hodous
Pastor Joan E. Holden
Ms. Beth Hollenberger
Mr. Tim S. Holliday
Mr. Mark V. Holmes
Mr. Matt M. and  
Mrs. Christina E. Holmes
Mrs. Betty J. Holt
Mr. Joseph W. Holt

Ms. Michelle Hood
Mr. Robert Hood
Mr. Robert L. Hood III
Ms. Brantley Hooks
Mrs. Mary L. Hooks
Mr. James A. Hopple
Ms. Megan Horan
Mr. Steve Hornbeck
Mr. James D. Horton
Houston Texans
Ms. Diana Howard
Ms. Judy Howard
Ms. Ashley Howell
Ms. Carolyn Howell
Alexis M. Howze
Ms. Mary M. Hoy
Mr. Charles G. Hoyle
Mr. Blake L. Huckabee
Dr. John Hampton Hudgens II
Dr. and Mrs. Roy E. Hudgens
Mrs. Janet W. Hudnall
Ms. Karin Huebner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Hughes
Mr. George Hughes
Dr. Krista E. Hughes
Ms. Jeannie Humphrey
Mr. Billy F. Hunsinger
Mr. David L. Hunt
Mr. James C. Hunter
Mr. William Mark Hunter
Ms. Vickie Huskey
Mr. Flip J. Hutfles
Mr. Tony Hutto
Mr. Charles D. Hyman

Ms. Marie Idol
Mr. G.W. Inabinet
Ms. Nabila Inak
Ms. Prima Inak
Mr. James W. and Sarah Ingram/ 
Ingram Innovations, Inc.
Institute for Evidence-Based  
Decision Making in Education
Ms. Jenefir W. Isbister

Mr. Gustavus V. Jackson III
Mrs. Mary Ann S. Jacobs
Mr. Matthew J. Jacobs
Ms. Shani Jacobs

Ms. Shirley Jacobs
Mr. Bob Jaekel
Ms. Kim Jama
Mr. Robert F. James
Mr. Paul Jameson
Mr. Sean Jamison
Mr. Shane Jamison
Mr. Allen J. Janesky
Mrs. Deborah E. Jarman
Mr. William M. and  
Mrs. Kayce M. Jarman
Ms. Phalba Jeanes
Mr. Christopher B. Jeffcoat
Dr. Dorothy L. Jeffcoat
Mr. Jacob A. Jeffcoat
Mr. Joey V. Jeffcoat
Ms. Marie C. Jeffcoat
Mr. Todd Jeffords
Mr. Chad Jenkins
Mrs. Cicely H. Jenkins
Mr. Olin B. Jenkins
Mrs. Melody B. Jepson
Jerry White’s Pharmacy
Ms. Amy H. Johnson
Mr. David P. Johnson
Ms. Ellen W. Johnson
Ms. Ginny Johnson
Mr. J. Thomas Johnson
Ms. Laura Johnson
Mr. Marcus C. Johnson
Mr. Sean Johnson
Ms. Susan Johnson
Mrs. Tiffany Dufford Johnson
Johnson & Johnson Foundation
Mr. Daniel Jolly
Mr. David F. Jolly
Dr. Henry L. Jolly
Ms. Jill Jolly
Mrs. Kimberly G. Jolly
Mr. Matthew J. Jolly
Mr. Christopher L. Jones
Mr. Jeremiah Jones
Mr. John E. Jones
Mr. Jonathan Jones
Mr. Mark Jones
Mr. Thomas A. Jones
Mr. William M. Jones
Mr. Barry P. Jordan
Mrs. Janet L. Jordan
Mr. Jeff Jordan
Ms. Kensley H. Jordan
Ms. Kimber Jordan
Ms. Gayle P. Jourdain
Ms. Annie Jowers
Mrs. Barbara and Mr. Scott Joyner
Mr. W. Conley and  
Dr. Joanne Jumper

I

J



        July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022                                                                                                   19

Mr. Jeffrey Jungers
Ms. Roberta Jupp

KA Delta Epsilon  
Alumni Association
Mr. Marc A. Kanalos
Dr. Wayne Kannaday and  
Dr. Helen Doerpinghaus
Mr. Simone Kapovich
Ms. Cindy Karasek
Ms. Tina Karasek
Mrs. Toni L. Maksim Karl
Mr. Thomas F. Keegan
Mr. L. Doug Keel
Mr. Rodney Keeter
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Keisler
The Rev. Frank L. Keisler
Mrs. Rebecca Z. Keister
Keith’s Painting
Ms. Kadelyn T. Kelly
Ms. Katherine F. Kelly
Ms. Penny Kelly
Mr. Robert Kelly
Mr. John Kempf
Mr. Donald Kennedy
Mr. Peter M. Kenyon
Mr. Mark A. Kershner
Mr. Daniel R. Kessler
Ms. Susan Key
Mr. Roland E. Kibler
Mrs. Georgeanna M. Kicklighter
Mrs. Marilyn B. and  
Mr. Ligon D. Kimbrell
Mr. Carlton L. Kinard
Mr. Fredrick W. Kinard
Mrs. Kay D. Kinard
Mr. Porter O. Kinard
Mr. Kenneth T. and  
Mrs. Anne A. King
Mr. Moses King
Ms. Susan M. Kingston
Ms. Barbara S. Kirby
Mr. Howard B. Kirkgard
Mrs. Kathryn K. Kirkland
Ms. Jennifer A. Kistler
Ms. Christina L. Kleindt
Mr. Richard E. Kloskey
Ms. Laurie J. Knapp
Kneece’s Car Care, LTD
Ms. Becky Knight
Mr. Todd Knight
Mrs. Mary Lee and  
Mr. William Knopf
Ms. Donna Koch

The Rev. Klaus O. Koch
Mr. Werner Koch
Mr. Michael S. Kohn
Mr. Daniel H. Koon
Ms. Jaci L. Koon
Mr. Jack W. Kornahrens
Ms. Olivia J. Kozemko
Ms. Natalie D. Kremer
The Rev. Richard W. Krug
Mr. Richard Kuchka
Mr. Sean Kurth

Ms. Sheree LaCasse
Mr. Hezakiah Ladson
Mr. Joe LaFiora
Mr. Salvador Lagunas
Ms. April Lamb
Ms. Chandler A. Lamb
Dr. Dennis N. Lambries
Mr. Jack E. Landers
Mr. Diron S. Lane
Mr. Timothy R. Langfitt
Mrs. Maggie and  
Mr. Mark Langheim
Mr. James A. Lankster
Dr. John G. Largen
Mr. Jeremiah Larson
Ms. Shawnda Lasinski
The Latchford Family
Ms. Brenda Lauer
Ms. Maryanne Lavarra
Ms. Cindy D. Lawhorn
Mr. William M. Lawlor
Dr. Donald C. Lawrimore
Mr. Keith E. Laws
Mr. Mark Lawson
Ms. Maureen Leahy
Mr. Deryl Damone and  
Ms. Janis K. Leaphart
Mr. Felder D. Leaphart
Ms. Jennifer Leaphart
Mr. Neil Leblanc
Ms. Shelby Lebron
Mr. Alois P. Lechner
Mrs. Eleanor J. and  
Mr. Arthur S. Lee
Mrs. Frances S. and  
Major Curtis B. Lee
Mr. Joseph M. Lee
Ms. Lisa Lee
Ms. Krista Leone
Dr. John A. Lesaine
Mr. Michael J. Lesch

Ms. Nicole Lesley
Mr. Paul Lesley
Mr. Ryan Letellier
Mr. David C. Lever
Mr. Alvin L. and  
Mrs. Caroline Lewis
Mrs. Merri B. Lewis
Ms. Janna L. Licata
Ms. Grace Lichtenwald
Ms. Janet K. Linder
Estate of Olive R. Lindler
Mr. Johnny B. Lindsay II
Ms. Megan Lineberger
Ms. Elaine L. Ling
Mr. Daniel Little
Ms. Lucinda Lively
Mrs. Georgette D. Livingston
Mr. Iren C. Livingston
Ms. Jane H. Livingston
Mrs. Lynn Livingston
Mr. Perry F. Livingston
Mr. Phillip A. and  
Mrs. Millie P. Livingston
Mr. Robert E. Livingston
Ms. Cheryl Lochart
Ms. Kathy Locher
Locke Mobile Containers, Inc.
Mr. Kyle D. Logan
Mrs. Miriam S. Logan
Mr. Robert B. Lominack
Mr. Olin H. Lominick, Jr.
Mr. Charles H. Long
Mr. Dennis H. Long
Dr. Elmer G. Long
Mr. Jared L. and  
Mrs. Kristina L. Long
Dr. J. Norris and  
Mrs. Michelle M. Long
Mr. John W. Long
Ms. Kathy V. Long
The Rev. Dr. Larry S. and  
Mrs. Bonnie R. Long
Ms. Suzanne E. Long
Mr. Harry Longshore
Mrs. Sara L. Looney
Mr. Wyman M. Looney
Ms. Jennifer Lopez
Mr. John Lopez
Mr. Christopher D. Love
Dr. Oscar F. Lovelace, Jr.
Mrs. Susan  Horton Lowder
The Rev. Dr. Billy Lowe
Dr. Susan and Mr. Kurt Ludwick
Mr. Tristan Ly
Mr. Zachary D. and  
Mrs. Erica G. Lybrand
Mr. Andrew L. Lyon

Mr. Henry M. Mack
Ms. Susan MacKenzie
Mr. Marshall W. Maddy
Ms. Shonda L. Mahler
Ms. Marcella Mahnke-Lipp
Ms. Dawn Mann
Ms. Stephanie C. Mann
Mr. Brody Mansfield
Mariner’s Cay Racquet &  
Yacht Club
Mr. Ronald E. and  
Mrs. Carol D. Marse
Ms. Joni Marsh
Ms. Delmarie Marshall
Mr. Donald Marshall
Mr. Brian Martin
Mr. Carroll E. Martin
Ms. Connie Martin
Ms. Donna F. Martin
Ms. Karly Martin
Ms. Mary E. Martin
Mrs. Mimi S. Martin
Mr. Thomas M. Martin
Mr. Thomas R. and  
Mrs. Ruth V. Martin Trust
Mrs. Michelle Martin Oeltmann
Dr. Jennifer L. Martinsen
Mr. Paul S. Massey
Mrs. Janice Mathile
Mr. Ben Mathis
Ms. Tatyannah E. Mathis
Ms. Natasha A. Matt
Mrs. Anne L. Mattox
Mr. Roger A. and Mrs. Nora Mature
Mr. Danny F. Mauldin
Ms. Diane C. Maxey
Ms. Sophia A. Maybay
Mr. Blake A. Mayes
Ms. Kathleen E. S. Mayo
Mr. Ralph Mayo
Dr. John M. Mbaku
Ms. Priscilla L. McAbee
Mr. A. Keith McAlister
Mr. Ray H. McAlister
Mr. Todd McAlister
Dr. Christina P. McCartha
Ms. Michelle McClain
McClam & Associates, Inc.
Ms. Lori McClean
Ms. Tyquain McClellan
Ms. Vicki McCloud
Mr. Quan’Daveon L. McCollum
Mr. Bonny S. McConnell
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Mr. Phillip McCorkle
Ms. Lisa McCoy
Mrs. Julie R. McCrary
Ms. Lenora K. McCrea
Mr. Michael E. McCullough
Ms. Caroline McCurry
Mr. Frank C. McCurry, Sr.
Mr. Frank C. McCurry, Jr.
Mr. Olin J. McCurry
Mr. Olin P. McCurry
Ms. Sheila McDevett
Dr. Betsy M. McDowell
Mr. Chauncey J. McElheney
Ms. Jackie McFAdden
Mr. Peyton C. McFarland
Mr. Zachary D. McGhee
Mr. Kevin O. McGrath
Mr. James O. McGraw
Mr. Dennis McKeon
Ms. Yolanda McKinney
Mrs. Margaret E. McLean
Ms. Maria McLean
Ms. Elizabeth McLeod
Mrs. Eleanora W. McLurkin
Ms. Cynthia E. McMahan
Mrs. Laura S. McMahan
McMillan Pazdan Smith, LLC
Mr. Leo Mcmillen
McSwain-Evans Funeral Home
Ms. Alexis Meadows
Mechanical Contractors  
Association of South Carolina
Mr. John C. Meetze
Mr. Robert O. Melton
Mr. Alan L. Meltzer
Mr. John M. Merchant
Mrs. Whitney A. Merinar
Ms. Jacqueline A. Messersmith
Ms. Lori L. Messersmith
Mr. James R. Metts
Ms. Lauren Metts
Mr. James O. Metze
Mr. Albert E. Meyer
Mr. Gabriel C. Meyer
Mrs. Robyn B. Mickens
Mr. Willie L. Mickle
Mrs. Meagan Noel Baytes Miles
Mr. Nicholas Miliotis
Ms. Carole A. Miller
Mr. James G. and Mrs. Peggy Miller
Mr. Jimmy Miller
Mr. Lawrence R. Miller
Ms. Tania Miller
Mr. Tommy R. and  
Mrs. Deborah C. Miller
Miss Vanovia R. Miller
Mr. William Miller

Milliken & Company, Inc.
Mr. James E. Mills
Mr. Larry A. Millstead
Mr. Jason A. Miloszewicz
Ms. Christine W. Milstead
Mr. Watson J. Mims
Mr. Mark E. Minchew
Mr. and Mrs. Henry H. Minis
Dr. William D. Miracle
Ms. Sandra Mitchell
Mrs. Whitney Metz Mitchell
Dr. Raymond Moates
Mr. Darin Monahan
Ms. Carrie Monroe
Ms. Nicole Monroe
Mrs. Ardella Montgomery
Ms. Germaine Montgomery
Ms. Syliva Moore
Mr. Devan Moore
Dr. Warren S. Moore
Mr. Charles M. and  
Ms. Faye C. Morgan
Mr. Marcus M. Morgan
Mr. Matthew M. Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. A. T. Morris
Mr. Christopher J. Morris
Ms. Laura Morris
Mr. Steven B. Morris
Mr. Eric T. Morrison
Mrs. Elsa S. Morrissey
Mr. and Mrs. Perry Moses
Mr. Curtis Mosley
Mr. Lamonzeia A. Mosley
Ms. Margaret Moulin
Mr. Braxton Moyer
Mr. Brett F. Moyers
Ms. Bridget A. Mulcahy
Mrs. Barbara F. Mullen
Ms. Cynthia Mullen
Muller Estate Trust
Ms. Kellie Mulligan
Mr. Jason Mullikin
Ms. Mary Mullinax
Mrs. Samantha D. Mullis
Ms. Michelle Murphy
Mr. William L. Murphy
Mr. Phillip C. Musgrave
Mrs. Margaret B. Myers
Mr. Richard L. Myers

Mr. James Nagle
Ms. Susan E. Nagle
South Florida National  

Christian Foundation
Ms. Laine Neisen
The Rev. Kenneth L. Nelson
Mr. Mark A. Nelson
Mrs. Susanne R. and  
Mr. Craig B. Nelson
Newberry County Touchdown Club
Newberry County YMCA
Mr. Will and Mr. Paul H. Newell
Ms. Renae Newkirk
Mr. David C. Nichols
Dr. Julian Wade and  
Mrs. Paula Nichols
Ms. Kayla M. Nichols
Mrs. Sara Y. Nichols
Mrs. Susan D. and  
Mr. David B. Nichols
Mr. Ronnie L. Nix
Noosa Pest Management, LLC
Mr. Ezell Norman
Mrs. Tracey Norris
Ms. Sarah Northington
Ms. Lori R. Nowell
Ms. Tedi N. Nunn

Ms. Judith O Neal
Mr. Craig O’Dell
Mr. David E. O’Neal
Mr. Donald B. O’Shields
Oak Grove Farms of Newberry
Mr. Dexter and Mrs. Kitty Odom
Mr. Paul F. Ohsiek
Olin Lominick Timber, Inc.
Mrs. Mary L. Oliver
The Rev. Nancy S. Oliver
Pastor Tom A. Omholt
Mr. Christopher J. Opalka
Mr. David R. Opalka
Mr. Robert J. Opalka

Mr. Matthew W. Padgett
Ms. Angie Paez
Ms. Maria Pagan-Gascot
Mr. Robert H. Page
Mr. Brian Palisin
Palmetto A’s of South Carolina
Ms. Wendi Pannell
Mr. David C. and  
Mrs. Deborah R. Park

Dr. Dorothy J. Park
Dr. George B. Park
Ms. Rosanna A. Park
Ms. Mary B. Parker
Mr. Steve A. and Mrs. Rita Parker
Ms. Amy Parler
Mr. Michael Parnell
Dr. Sid and Mrs. Julie Parrish
Ms. Hannah S. Partridge
Mr. Ralph Patterson
Peak Exteriors LLC
Mrs. Cynda Pearce
Mr. and Mrs. Hugo A. Pearce III
Mr. and Mrs. James Pearce
Mr. Lloyd and  
Mrs. Margaret Pearson
Peak Exteriors LLC
Dr. Jodie M. Peeler
Mr. Gregory R. and  
Mrs. Wanda M. Pennekamp
Mr. Santiago L. Perez
Mr. Tony Perrone
Ms. Annette Perry
Ms. Sara Perry
Dr. Sara Peters
Ms. Patricia Peterson
Mr. Richard L. Peterson
Ms. Veronica L. Peterson
Mr. Brian Petring
Ms. Casey Petrusic
Mr. John W. Pettigrew
Mr. Kenneth R. Pettus
Mr. and Mrs. Emil A. Pfister
Mr. Edward Phillips
Phillips 66 Matching Gift  
Foundation
Mr. Datrevian L. Phoenix
Mr. John Pillar
Mr. David L. Pitman
Mr. David C. Pitts
Ms. Judy Pitts
Mr. Stephen A. Plageman
Mr. Mark D. and  
Mrs. Geraldine Pleasant
Ms. Donna Polk
Pollock Company
Mr. Charles C. Poole
The Rev. Donald R. and  
Mrs. Brenta K. Poole
Mr. Mark S. Pooley
Mrs. Kimmy Seeta Popan Chinpire
Mr. Andrew W. Pope
Mr. Benjamin Pope
Mr. Jeffrey Pope
Mr. Jeremy Pope
Mr. John M. Pope
Ms. Laura Pope
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Mr. Alvin Portee
Ms. Jenifer Porter
Mrs. Liza M. Porterfield
Ms. Jeanette P. Porth
Ms. Deborah P. Poston
Ms. Emily Pote
Mr. Vincent and Mrs. Joan Potts
Mr. Anthony W. Powell
Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Powell
Mr. Gabriel L. Powell
Mr. Thomas G. Powell
Powell Electrical of Columbia, Inc.
Dr. J. Tracy Power
Mr. Chris A. Pratt
Mr. Aaron Preston
Mr. D. Murray Price
Mr. Grady M. and  
Mrs. Norma L. Price
Mr. James Price
Ms. Jennifer Price
Ms. Jessie E. Price
Mr. Michael B. Price
Mr. William R. Price
Mr. Roger O. and  
Ms. Louise Pritcher
Ms. Gail E. Provost
Mr. John V. and  
Mrs. Rebecca B. Pugh
Mr. Josh Puryear

Mr. Tom Quill
Mr. James P. Quinn

Ms. Joan Rabung
Dr. David A. Rachels and  
Mrs. Angie Rachels
Dr. Kevin M. Raines
Ms. Gina Rall
Mrs. Elisabeth Ramirez
Mr. Dennis Ramos
Mr. Tom Rapson
Dr. Candace Hanberry Rausch
Mr. John R. Rawl
Mr. Charles O. Rawlins
Miss Bett Reagin
Mr. Ronald Lee Redd
Mrs. Mary and Mr. Ted Reed
Mr. Terry Reed
Ms. Robin Reeder

Mr. Patrick Reedy
Mr. Tye Reedy
Mr. Garner B. Regenovich
Mrs. Angela S. and  
Mr. Zebulon L. Reid
Mr. Michael W. Reifsnyder
Mrs. Vernetha F. Renwick
Resource Electric, LLC
Mr. Mark Rex
Mr. E. Rogers Reynolds
Dr. Craig H. Rhyne
Mrs. Lynn t. Riber
Mr. Rhett D. Ricard
Ms. Barbara Rice
Mrs. Ivy H. and  
Mr. Terrence J. Rice
Ms. Crystal Rich
Mr. Casey and  
Mrs. Terrie Richardson
Mr. Don R. Richardson
Mr. James Richardson
Mrs. Rhonda Marie S. Richardson
Ms. Connie J. Richey
Mr. Robert N. Rickenbaker
Mr. Bryan h. Riddick
Mr. Jim Riddle
Ms. Paula M. Riddle
Mr. Kenneth C. Riebe
Mr. Brian G. Riley
Ring Foundation Inc.
Mr. Chris W. Ringer
Mr. Keith W. Ringer
Mr. Thomas E. Ringer III
Mr. Charles B. Rister
Mr. Russell Rivers
Mr. Kenneth H. Robbins
Mr. Matt Robbins
Ms. Pamela V. Roberson
Mr. Donald K. Roberts
Dr. and Mrs. Elwyn Roberts
Mrs. Jean Carroll Roberts
Mrs. Kelly H. Roberts
Mr. Richard Boring Roberts
Ms. Talia D. Roberts
Mr. William K. Roberts
Ms. Tami Robertson
Mr. Kenneth R. Robinette
Mr. William C. Robinson
Mr. Marcel Rocheleau
Mr. and Mrs. Darryl Rodgers
Mr. Tony F. Rodgers
Mrs. Kate Roehrs
Ms. Barbara Roeseke
Mr. Donald Roeseke
Mr. Timothy F. Roesler
Ms. Michelle Rogers
Mr. Rufus B. Rogers

Mr. Scott T. Rogers
Ms. Tameka R. Rogers
Ms. Judith A. Rohe
Ms. Marisa B. Romanchek
The Rev. J. Hilton and  
Mrs. Faye Roof
Mr. Melton M. Roof
Mr. Tony P. Roof
Mr. Brian Roop
Dr. Laura Ann Roost
Ms. Dorothy S. Ropp
Ms. Lyn Rosas
Mr. Damon Rose
Ms. Angela M. Rosenberg
Mr. Bill Roskopf
Ms. Emily Roskopf
Mr. James W. Ross
Ms. Jennifer A. Ross
Dr. Sandra A. Rouse
Mrs. Agnes M. Routon
Mrs. Carol Rowe
The Honorable John M. and  
Mrs. Harriet Rucker
Mrs. Stacia W. and  
Mr. Wylie M. Rucker
Mr. Roger A. Rudy
Mr. Chris Ruff
Ms. Christine Ruff
Mr. Dan G. Ruff
Mr. Heyward L. Ruff
Mr. Steven M. Russell
Ms. Misty D. Russo
Ms. Dorothy O. Ryan
Ms. E. Andrea Ryan
Mr. Stanley Rybarz
Ms. Amanda L. Ryckman

Mr. Jay Salter
Mrs. Doris D. Sandberg
Mr. William S. Sandel
Dr. Constance A. Sanders
Mr. Eric C. Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin B. Sanders
Col. Ned N. Sanders
Mr. Todd and Mrs. Lisa Sanders
Mr. Alex Sanguinetti
Mr. Claudio O. Sanguinetti
Mr. Nestor A. Sanguinetti
Mr. Nicholas Sanguinetti
Mr. David M. Santiago
Mr. David Sarasi
Mr. Mark S. Sargent
Mr. and Mrs. R. Richard Sargent II

Ms. Nancy Rebecca Saville
Mr. David and Mrs. Kristy Sayers
Mr. William R. and  
Mrs. Ann S. Scarry
Mr. Brent Schaeffer
Mrs. Janet A. Schanzenbach
Mr. Gregory Scharstein
Drs. Sandy and Morrie Scherrens
Mr. John J. Schlueter
Mr. Michael D. Schmidy
Ms. Tammy S. Schossler
The Rev. Dr. G. Frederick Schott III
Mrs. Roberta C. Schott
Capt. Albert J. and  
Mrs. Corrie Schuette
Mrs. Linda B. Schulz
Mr. Ian A. Schumpert
Mr. Buaki Scoggins
Ms. Elise B. Scott
Ms. Jennifer Scott
Ms. Jamie Seagle
Mr. Blake Seals
Dr. Carol E. Seaman
Mr. John L. Sease
Ms. Wendy Sease
The Rev. Charles E. and  
Mrs. Sarah T. Seastrunk
Ms. Gail C. Seastrunk
Mr. George E. Seastrunk
Mr. Robert E. Seastrunk
Mr. Frank W. Seiler
Mr. Ralph L. Selander
Selective Properties, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence W. Senn
Mr. Danny Senn
The Honorable George F. Senn
Mr. Henry L. Senn
Mr. William P. Senn
Ms. Glenda C. Senterfeit
Ms. Kari S. Senterfeit
The Rev. Dr. John L. and  
Mrs. Staci G. Setzler
Ms. Kaly Setzler
Mr. William Sewell
Mr. William H. Shannon
Mr. Christopher Sharp
Mr. Nick Sharples
Mr. Corey E. Shaver
Mr. Bobby and Mrs. Dallas Shealy
Mr. Brent R. Shealy
Mr. Charles J. and Mrs. Julie Shealy
Mrs. Cynthia R. Shealy
Mr. Edwin I. Shealy
Mr. Herman L. and  
Mrs. Elizabeth C. Shealy
Mrs. Jessica A. Shealy
Ms. Jody W. Shealy
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Dr. Kayce Hayes McLeod and  
Mr. Brian M. Shealy
Mr. Kevin R. Shealy
Ms. Laura Elizabeth Shealy
Ms. Linda S. Shealy
Dr. Mary Ann Shealy
Dr. Neal L. Shealy
Mr. Otho Luther Shealy
Ms. Ramona F. Shealy
Mrs. Sharon R. Shealy
Mrs. Phyllis D. Sheeley
The Rev. James W. Sheldon
Dr. James Ann Sheley
Ms. Amy Shelton
Mrs. Mary J. Shepherd and  
Mr. Billy R. Shepherd
Dr. Chris Sheppard
The Rev. Michael R. and  
Mrs. Stacey L. Sherman
Ms. Susan Shipman
Mr. Paul J. Shipper
Ms. Lucy Shoemaker
Mr. William Shores
Mr. Carl A. Short
Mrs. Hazel Short
Mr. Joseph K. Shorter
Mrs. Angie B. Shuler
Mr. Michael B. Shuler
The Rev. D. Murray Shull, Jr.
Mr. D. Frank Shumpert
Ms. Kathleen Shupp
Ms. Robyn Shupp
Mr. Ryan Shupp
Mrs. Barbara H. Sides
Mr. William Siebers
Ms. Erin M. Siegfried
Mr. Kyle and Mr. Sean Siegfried
Ms. Johanna Silk
Mr. Walter L. Simmons
Mrs. Callie Sims
Ms. Carolyn K. Sims
The Rev. George Lee Sims
Ms. Victoria Singleton
Mrs. Frances D. Skaggs
Mr. Alexander Skiff
Mr. Spencer C. Skiff
Mr. J. Edward Skipper
Ms. Beverly P. Slack
Mr. Jayden L. Slack
Ms. Eva Slaisbury
Mr. George B. Slice
Mrs. Dovie S. Sligh
Mrs. Leslie Sligh
Mrs. Anne Pinckney Smith
Mr. BJ Smith
Mr. Clarence E. Smith
Dr. Cleveland T. Smith

Ms. Delinda Smith
Ms. Donna Smith
Mr. Dustin W. Smith
Ms. Emma Rose Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Fritz C. Smith
Mr. Herbert W. Smith, III
Mr. Jacob N. Smith III
Mr. John L. and Mrs. Anne F. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Smith
Mr. Justin P. Smith
Mr. Dale Smith
Dr. Michael Smith
Mrs. Nancy S. and  
Mr. James R. Smith
Ms. Pam Smith
Mrs. Paula K. Smith
Mr. Robert P. Smith
Ms. Rosanne Smith
Ms. Sandy L. Smith
Ms. Tara Smith
Ms. Wylene L. Smith
Mr. Burbage H. Smoak
Mr. Charles L. Smoak
Mr. James B. Smoak
Mr. Robert C. Smoak
Ms. Cheryl B. Smyrl
Mr. Todd W. Smyth
Mrs. Deltha B. Snelgrove 
Mr. Frank S. Snyder
Mrs. Samantha B. and  
Jason T. Snyder
Ms. Christine J. Solomon
Mr. P. Andrew Solomon
Mr. William R. and  
Mrs. Eleanor B. Sommerville
Ms. Penny Soringstead
Mrs. Tania N. Sosiak
South Carolina Synod ELCA
South Carolina Women of ELCA
Southeastern Insurance  
Consultants
Southeastern Synod ELCA
Mrs. Katherine A. Southern
Southern Mutual Church  
Insurance Company
SouthTown Water Sports, LLC
The Rev. Dermon Sox
Spartanburg County Foundation
Ms. Laura E. Spaulding
Mr. Wendell Speck
Ms. Christine Speir
Ms. Amanda R. Spek
Mr. Garry Spence
Mr. James D. Spencer
Ms. Jill Spotts
Mr. Phil M. and  
Mrs. Kathy W. Spotts
Mrs. Lynn S. Springs

St. John’s Lutheran Church,       
Charleston, SC
St. John’s Walhalla  
Congregational Council
St. Nicholas Lutheran Church,  
Fairfax, SC
St. Peter Lutheran Church,  
Chapin, SC
St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church,  
Lexington, SC
Ms. Tracy D. Staley
Mr. Tim Stark
Ms. Toni Starks
Mr. Tyler J. and Ms. Sarah R. Stasky
State Farm Insurance Companies
Mr. Kevin B. and  
Mrs. Kelly T. Steelman
Mr. William C. Steen
Mr. Donald Steinbach
Mr. Gregory Steinbach
Ms. Jennifer Stengel
Mr. Richard Stengel
Mr. Fred E. Stephens
Mr. R. Thomas and  
Mrs. Eunice C. Stephens
Mr. Ronald A. Stewart
The Rev. Bill and  
Mrs. Priscilla Stone
Mrs. Eleanor W. Stoudemayer
Ms. Susan Straughn
Mr. Robert A. Stress
Mr. Lindsey D. and  
Mrs. Kerry Stribble
Ms. Elizabeth Strickland
Bishop Kevin L. Strickland
Mrs. Marie C. Stroud
Ms. Kerry Stubbs
Mrs. Jaime F. Stuck
Mr. Jalen E. Sturgis
Dr. Douglas Sturkie
Mrs. Susan L. and  
Mr. Herby K. Stutts
Ms. Valeria Suarez
Dr. Cleve L. Suber
Mr. Kevin Suber
Mr. and Mrs. F. Terhune Sudderth
Ms. Annabelle K. Sullivan
Mr. Henry Summer
Mr. Henry Baker Summer
The Rev. Paul H. Summer
Mr. Ralph B. and Ms. Susan  
Summer
Summer Memorial Lutheran,  
Newberry, SC
Mrs. Lori Ann Summers and  
Mrs. Ashley Collier
Mr. Gary Sutton
Ms. Jeannie J. Swank
Mrs. Mary S. Swart

Ms. Morgan S. Sweeney
Mr. Rob Sweeney
Mr. J. E. Swenson
Mr. Harold E. Swindler
Mrs. Sherry H. and  
Mr. L. J. Swindler
Mr. Billy Swygert
Mr. Deward Swygert
Mr. Gary D. Swygert
Mr. David Sykes

Mr. William G. Talbert /  
Team Quest
Ms. Barb Tallmadge
Mr. Rodney Tapp
Mr. Crevon Tarrance
Ms. Jill M. Tarrance
Mr. Thomas N. Tarrance
Mr. Zane T. Tarrance
Mr. C. Otis and Mrs. Ann C. Taylor /  
Taylor Foundation of Newberry
Mr. D. Wyman Taylor
Mr. George P. Taylor
Mr. Jason Taylor
Ms. Paige A. Taylor
Mr. Stephen L. Taylor
Mr. Steve Taylor
Mr. James H. Team
Mr. David M. Templeton
Mr. Jerry M. Templeton
Mr. K. D. Templeton
Lt. Col. Jonathon Teske
The Benevity Community  
Impact Fund
The Sain Orr Royak DeForest  
Steadman Foundation
Mrs. Beth W. and  
Mr. Lawrence R. Thomas
The Rev. Charles J. Thomas
Ms. Destiny Thomas
Ms. Donna Thomas
Ms. Jacqueline Thomas
Mr. Robert S. Thomas
Ms. Tamara Thomas
Mr. Bruce M. Thompson
Dr. John M. and  
Mrs. Carol L. Thompson
Ms. Karen G. Thompson
Ms. Maria M. Thompson
Mr. Mark Thompson
Mr. Ronald Thornsberry
Mr. Jeffrey P. Threatt
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans
Mr. William Tiller
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Ms. Martha G. Tindall
The Rev. Matthew B. Titus
Ms. Maegan L. Togneri
Ms. Shelby Brooke Tolbert
Ms. Barbara V. Toll
Mr. Gregory P. Toll
Mr. Dennis R. Tonnsen
Ms. Judy Toole
Ms. Gloria Townsend
Ms. Carol Trainer
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Trainor /  
Stokes-Trainor
Ms. Meagan V. Trammell
Mr. William P. Traylor
Ms. Angelina K. Trevino
Mr. Russell and Mrs. Ciria Triplett
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Troisi
Mr. Robert W. Trowell
Mr. Robert Troy
Ms. Kalyn A. Truesdale
Ms. Christy B. Truett
Ms. Nancy Truluck
Ms. Crystal D.Tuck
Ms. Jordan S. Tucker
Mr. Ralph E. Tupper
Ms. Edna Turner
Mr. Philip C. Turner
Mr. Phillip Turner
Ms. Renee Turner
Ms. Sharon B. Turner
Mr. Wiley H. Turner
Dr. Nancy L. Tuten
Mr. Carl Tyree
Ms. Barbara R. Tytus

U.S. Charitable Gift Trust
Mrs. Christie and Mr. Jack Iannitelli /  
Unique Images
United Way of the Midlands

Mr. Bradley Valentine
Mrs. Charleen M. Valinet
Ms. Darlene VanHoeve
Mr. Marion D. Vaughn
Ms. Andrea Verdejo
Mr. Jose Verdejo
Mr. Victor Verdejo
Ms. Michelle Villalobos
Mr. Andrew W. Vinson

Mr. David C. Volpe
Mr. Seth Von Kuhn
Mr. David L. Vorpagel
Mr. Daniel Vosberg
Ms. Pamela Vosberg
Mr. Howard M. Vroon, Jr.

W.O. Blackstone & Co., Inc.
Ms. Sandra Wade
Mr. Woo and Mrs. Lisa S. Wagner
Mr. Karl B. Wahoff
Mr. Cy Wainwright
Mrs. Kathy and Mr. Jeffrey Waites
Mr. Kenneth R. and  
Mrs. Harriett Waites
Ms. Evelen Hope Walker
Mr. Lawrence S. Walker
Ms. Sandra Walker
Mr. Todd W. Walker
Mr. William P. Walker
Ms. Debra A. Wall
Ms. Elizabeth Wallace
Mr. Elliott C. Wallace
Mr. Brett Walton
Ms. Teresa Walton
Mr. Troy Walton
Dr. Margaret Yonce Ward
Mr. Nick Washabau
Water of Life Lutheran Church,  
Wilmington, SC
Mr. Hance J. Waters
Ms. Linda S. Waters-Hamilton
Mr. Stephen R. Watkins
Ms. Julia A. Watson
Mr. Michael D. Watson
Mr. Rodger Watson
Ms. Terri Watson
Mr. William A. Watson
Mrs. Lovee Watts
Mr. Charles S. Way
Mr. Brent A. Weaver
Mrs. Jeannie A. and  
The Rev. Richard E. Webber
Ms. Barbara Webster
Mr. Mark W. Weeks
Chaplain Robert M. and  
Mrs. Sylvia M. Weeks
Mr. Richard J. Weiner
Mr. Gary L. Welchel
Mr. Bobby F. Wells
Mr. Eric M. and Mrs. Robyn M. Wells
Mrs. Janice Wells
Mr. Wade Wendel

The Rev. Dr. Christina L. Wendland
Ms. Connie P. Wenstrom
The Rev. Dwight C. and  
Mrs. Bunny Wessinger
Dr. Billye L. and Ms. Peggie West
Ms. Cheryl L. West
Ms. Kelly West
Ms. Misty M. West / West Electric Contactors
Mr. Joseph W. Westbury
Ms. Melissa M. Westerhold
Ms. Melissa Westmoreland
Mr. Jordan Whaley
Mrs. Helen Wheeler
Mrs. Christie C. and  
Mr. Doggett Whitaker
Mr. John Paul and  
Mrs. Cynthia Whitaker
Mrs. Dana M. White
Ms. Deborah S. White
Mr. Sam B. White
Ms. Vivian W. White
Mr. William D. White
Mr. Josh Whitelock
Mrs. Paulette W. Whitesides
Mr. Paul A. Whitman
Mr. Matthew T. Whitmer
Ms. Carolyn L. Wicker
Mr. Edwin E. Wicker
Mr. Jeff Wicker
Ms. Sheryl Wicker
Dr. Michael E. and  
Mrs. Christine E. Wiggers
Mr. Joseph H. Wilbanks
Mrs. Linda M. Wilbanks
Mr. Lee Wiles
The Rev. Dr. Mark N. Wilhelm
Ms. Barbara H. Wilkes
Ms. Jennifer S. Wilkes
Ms. Sheila Wilkes
Ms. Brandi Wilkins
Ms. Jeanne M. Willard
Mr. Blair Willcocks
William C. Blackmon Athletic  
Memorial Foundation
Mr. Dallas Williams
Ms. Donna Williams
Mr. Dwight R. Williams
Mr. E. M. Williams
Ms. Gina B. Williams
Mr. Gordon Williams
Dr. James R. Williams
Mrs. Lisa Wessinger Williams
Mr. Rudy L. and  
Mrs. Olena P. Williams
Ms. Julia Williamsen
Col. Frank and  
Mrs. Cynthia Williamson
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Willingham
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Ms. Wendy Willingham
Willingham & Sons
Mrs. Ashley Wilson
Mrs. Barbara D. Wilson
Ms. Brenda M. Wilson
Ms. Holly Wilson
Mr. Tommy W. Wilson
Wilson Tractor Inc
Dr. Peggy B. and  
Mr. David A. Winder
Mr. Ronald H. and 
Mrs. Mary Winstead
Mr. Jessie Winter
Ms. Candice Wise
Mr. Jack H. Wise
Mr. W. Darr Wise
Lt. Col. Walter P. and  
Mrs. Nancy Wise
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Witt
Mr. Tommie R. Witt
Mrs. Lynda V. Witwer
Ms. Joanna M. Wix
Ms. Tracy Wodraska
Mr. Michael A. Wolff
Ms. Lacie J. Wood
Ms. Marcia Wood
Ms. Kathryn Woodall
Ms. Santana S. Woodard
Mr. Brian Woods
Mrs. Marlys T. Wooten
Mr. James R. Worsley
Ms. Jennifer J. Wrenn
Mr. Sidney R. Wrenn
Mr. David F. Wright
Mr. Joseph Wright
Mrs. Miriam Wrigley
Ms. Missie Wyatt
Mr. John C. and  
Mrs. Margaret Wylly

Ms. Tamar Yakovich
Mr. Walter Brent Yarborough /  
Team IA, Inc.
Mr. Gerald A. Yerby
Mr. Frank D. Yonce
Mr. Max H. and Mrs. Carolyn S. Yost
Mr. BJ Young
Ms. Brenda C. Young
Dr. Lenna C. and  
Col. Lance S. Young
Mr. Melvin K. Younts

 
Dr. Mitchell M. and  
Mrs. Susan F. Zais
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Zeman
Zeus Industrial Products
Ms. Alexandra Zimmer
Mr. William Zuber
Mr. Roberto Zuniga
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Newberry College  
Top Donors

We are so grateful to everyone who has donated to 
Newberry College and contributed to our Scaling 
the Summit Campaign. We want to give special 

recognition to these donors who have contributed 
$250,000 or more to the College.

$1,000,000 and Above
Mr. Cecil H. Bowers
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Darby
Mr. John Benson Dominick
Mrs. Julie Epting
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America
Florida-Bahamas Synod
Mr. David A. Morgan  
(Kadilhen Foundation)
Patricia and Wayne Pearson
South Carolina Synod
Mr. Frank and Mrs. Pearl Tourville (Zeus)
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Walker, Jr.
Mr. Melvin Younts

$500,000 - $999,999
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O’Hara Best
Mr and Mrs. Joel Carter
Daniel Foundation of South Carolina
Dr. William E. Dufford
Dr. James Gerding
Mr. Charles W. Haggard and  
Mrs. Jean Nichols Haggard
Mr. Frank B. Havird
Lutheran Brotherhood
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. McNair
Mr. Richard Boring Roberts
National Science Foundation
Sodexo
Southeastern Synod

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans
Mr. and Mrs. Ruth Vorpagel
Dr. and Mrs. Billye West

$250,000 - $499,999
Aramark
BlueCross/BlueShield of South Carolina
Branch Banking and Trust Co.
Mr. Raymond S. Caughman, Sr.
Mrs. Verna Kohn Cavanaugh
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Coggins/WKDK
Mr. and Carlos Elbert Evans
Exxon Education Foundation
Mr. Philip Gregorie
Dr. John Hampton Hudgens II
Mr. J. Thomas Johnson
Mrs. Dolly S. McPherson
Milliken and Co., Inc.
Mr. Nicholas P. Mitchell
Mrs. Betty Setzler Monroe
Mr. and Mrs. Julian Wade Nichols
Mr. T. Irwin Pund
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Reid
Southeastern Insurance Consultants  
(Eric Wells)  
Mr. George and Mrs. Agnes Routon
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Steelman
Mr. C. Otis Taylor and Mrs. Ann C. Taylor
Dr. and Mrs. John M. Thompson
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The View 
from the Mountaintop

Each gift — regardless of size — represents a leg up, a step closer to the summit. 
We would not be where we are, without you. In the following pages, we will 
review some of what your support has brought into being, both as a report on 
your investment and a token of our enduring gratitude.

If you don’t see your name, or if you have any questions, please call 803.321.5363 
or email Institutional.Advancement@newberry.edu.

To be able to recognize each person who has been part of the 

Scaling the Summit campaign since its inception, 

the full donor list is available online.

ONLINE DONOR LIST

Scan the QR code or visit 
the link below to view the 

full list of donors.

newberry.edu/summit

Eight years ago, we embarked on a journey upward. We imagined a Newberry College 
with the infrastructure for growth and the resources for academic innovation.  
We knew it would be a steep climb, but with the right people and the right tools, we 
knew we could make it. This fiscal year marked the end of the Scaling the Summit 
comprehensive capital campaign, and now we pause to survey how far we have come, 
and to honor those who have powered our ascent.

                                                                                                           25



26                                                                                                       

Fundraising 
             Year in Review

NEWBERRY FUND 
GROWTH

	 FY	        FY	          FY	              FY	                FY
	 17-18	        18-19	         19-20	             20-21	             21-22

$5
35

,19
3

$5
72

,3
19

$5
42

,9
66

$5
41

,2
27

$9
59

,4
00

OVERALL 
GIVING

$3,471,020

$3,342,474

$3,672,718

$8,497,057

FY 17-18

FY 18-19

FY 19-20

FY 20-21

FY 21-22

$6,521,357

Newberry College finished the year strong, achieving our best fundraising year 
in a decade. Our alumni and friends supported our endowment and Newberry 
Fund more than ever, and celebrated with us the close of our Scaling the Summit 
comprehensive capital campaign. Your support keeps the College running, 
growing, and makes a positive impact in the lives of our students, faculty and staff.
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$1K+ DONOR 
GROWTH

Because of you, we exceeded our 
fundraising goal for our Scaling the 
Summit campaign, raising more 
than $39.4 million! You believed in 
our vision of the future and helped 
us reach the top of the mountain. 
We are so grateful for your kindness 
and thoughtful generosity. Thank 
you for helping to make this dream 
a reality!

262
DONORS

283
DONORS

FY 19-20 FY 20-21

263
DONORS

FY 18-19

285
DONORS

FY 21-22

$19.5M
Newberry Fund

 

$3.1M
Darby Nursing & Health 

Science Center

$8.9M
Athletic Stadium

$4.4M
Endowment

$3.5M
Center for Teacher 

Education

$35M GOAL

RAISED
$39.4M 

AREAS OF SUPPORT FY 21-22

Endowment	   	 $1,512,403

Scaling the Summit	 $2,144,730

Buildings/Programs               		 $2,978,264

Newberry Fund/Unrestricted	 $959,400

Athletics	    	     $512,047 

Gifts-In-Kind/Real Estate	      $366,532

Synodical Giving	       	 $23,681

 $8,497,057TOTAL

CLOSING OUR SCALING 
THE SUMMIT CAMPAIGN

35%

1%

25%

11%

18%

6%

4%

        27

WE REACHED 
THE SUMMIT!

Scaling the Sum
m

it Cam
paign



28                                                                                                       

A Table 
     with a View

Donor Recognition Gala
April 29, 2022

“I am reminded of mountaintop 
experiences in the Bible, one 
in particular,” said the Rev. Dr. 
Wayne Kannaday ’75, beneath the 
spotlight of the setting sun. “Atop 
the Mount Tabor, for example, 
Peter, along with James and John, 
witnessed the transfiguration 
of Jesus, glowing in light and 
surrounded suddenly by Moses 
and Elijah. This was such a 
mystical ‘high’ for Peter that he 
wanted to build booths so they 
could stay there.

“For us, while this moment can’t 
last forever, we do have tables, 
chairs, a lectern, and what has 
already become a wonderful 
evening. Tonight, we gather for 
such a mountaintop experience. 
We have scaled the summit.”
Thank you to everyone who 
provided the provisions, the  
tools, and the moral support  
for the Scaling the Summit 
capital campaign.

The Rev. David Coffman ’97, Deacon Dallas Shealy ’80 and 
Bobby Shealy ’06

Student Body President Ishita Singh and former President 
Nathaniel Carrasco ’22 

The Rev. Dr. Wayne Kannaday ’75 emcees the event
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Col. Lance Young ’76, Dr. Lenna Young ’77, Dr. Jerry Alewine  
and Dr. Billye West

Music senior Isaiah Bowman and junior Paul Johnson  
perform chamber music

Head Football Coach Todd Knight

Student-athletes display 
the total funds raised 
during the campaign

Former Newberry College President Mick Zais, President 
Maurice Scherrens and former President John Hudgens ’60

President Maurice Scherrens

Scaling the Sum
m

it Cam
paign
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The inaugural project of the 
Scaling the Summit capital 
campaign, the Center for Teacher 
Education, is celebrating its 
seventh year in operation. 
However, its literal foundations 
have supported learning for 
decades under a different name.

The Center for Teacher Education
An abandoned elementary school has found new life, with teachers for students

The building now a satellite of the Newberry College 
campus began its life as Speers Street Elementary. From 
its construction in 1961, the facility educated scores 
of Newberry children from early childhood to fifth 
grade. Even during its heyday, the school’s connections 
to Newberry College, just up the street, were tight. 
Education majors often completed their student-
teaching requirements there, and the school was the first 
employer for numerous Newberry graduates. By the early 
2000s, however, the student population had begun to 
outgrow the one-story building. Students were moved 
nearby to what is now Newberry Elementary School, and 
Speers Street closed in 2006.

Shortly after the school ceased operation, its next chapter 
was already being written. With an ideal environment for 
training aspiring teachers, Newberry College announced in 
2012 that it had acquired the property from the Newberry 
County School District, with support from Newberry 
residents Mike and Denise Reid.

Renovations began in spring 2015. Classrooms were 
outfitted with state-of-the-art instructional technology, 
and new labs and meeting spaces were created, such 
as the ever-popular Dufford Diversity Lab. The new 
Center for Teacher Education opened for classes in fall 
2016. In addition to the teacher education curriculum, 
the program hosts the annual GROW Symposium, which 
provides professional development and job fairs for 
senior education students from across the state. The 
center is also home to the RETAIN Center of Excellence, 
which focuses on increasing retention of Palmetto State 
teachers through mentoring and support in their first 
three years in the classroom.

Though the Speers Street campus’ hallways aren’t as full 
as in its grade school peaks, its classrooms are educating 
more students than ever before.

 Center for Teacher Education 

Gnann Room for Professional Development		         Dufford Diversity Lab
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Melvin & Dollie Younts
Athletic Performance Center
The forge of champions

Since the Melvin & Dollie Younts 
Athletic Performance Center rose at 
the stadium’s north end zone, the 
investment has already delivered 
returns to the Newberry College 
community. College Athletics has 
turned the 6,750-square-foot 
training and sports medicine facility 
into a forge of champions within its 
first two years in operation.

In spring 2021, Wolves football 
played an unprecedented spring 
season, which came after the fall 
2020 season was postponed due to 
the pandemic. According to head 
coach Todd Knight, the Wolves 
were one play away from the South 
Atlantic Conference championship. 
The season’s only loss was to rival 
Lenoir-Rhyne in double overtime.

That fall, the Wolves finally brought 
the conference crown home to 
Newberry, for the fourth time in 
program history. The momentum 
of this second monumental season 
carried the team to round two of 
the NCAA Division II playoffs. The 
second game, against Bowie State 
University in Maryland, narrowly 
brought the Wolves’ winning streak 
to an end, by a score of 13-10.

Playing 20 games in one calendar 
year can take its toll, especially 
physically. “That was one thing I 
was worried about coming from 
the spring season into the fall. 
Could our bodies handle it?” Knight 
told The State on Aug. 24, 2022.

These two incredible football 
seasons — under five months  
apart — were the first since the 
Younts Athletic Performance  
Center was completed.

“The energy level within our 
program just skyrocketed,” Knight 
said. “Just from a strength and 
conditioning standpoint alone, I’ve 
seen that pay off for us, where our 
kids are stronger. We are in better 
shape. We are a little bit bigger, 
we are a little bit faster. Now we 
have just as good a facility, when it 
comes to strength and conditioning, 
as anybody in the league, and we’re 
seeing it pay off.”

The Wolves are picked to lead the 
conference again in fall 2022, also 
carrying their highest-ever ranking 
(No. 9) from the American Football 
Coaches Association.

Remembering 
Melvin Younts
Aug. 19, 1929 — Aug. 27, 2022

“If the Good Lord blesses you, you 
better bless Him back or He’ll take it 
away from you.”

 
- Melvin Younts  

Melvin K. Younts, of Fountain 
Inn, South Carolina, was one of 
South Carolina’s most influential 
philanthropists. The attorney and 
real estate investor and his late wife, 
Dollie, established their family’s 
foundation in 2002 to support 
Christian organizations, colleges 
and universities. In addition to 
championing Newberry College, the 
foundation also made substantial 
gifts to initiatives at Clemson 
University, Columbia College, Furman 
University and North Greenville 
University, among others. He will be 
deeply missed.

The Center for Teacher Education
Scaling the Sum

m
it Cam

paign
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Darby Nursing & 
Health Science Center
Building a new regional leader in health care

In June 2022, Newberry College and Newberry County 
Memorial Hospital announced a partnership that 
will establish a 1,200-square-foot clinic health clinic, 
adjoining the Nursing & Health Science Center.  
The agreement will also provide funds to grow the 
College’s nursing and orthopedic programs.

The daytime clinic will be an urgent care center for 
college students, employees, and members of the 
surrounding community. Operated by the hospital 
and staffed with nurse practitioners and physician 
assistants, the facility will also be a prime location 
for health care students to get hands-on experience 
without leaving campus.

The agreement comes at a critical time.  
Staffing shortages have constricted health care in the 
Palmetto State since even before the recent pandemic. 	
This is especially pronounced in the field of nursing, in 
which South Carolina has one of the country’s largest 
gaps, according to the Bureau of Health Workforce.  
South Carolina is positioned to experience the highest 
growth in nursing opportunities by 2030, according to  
the bureau. Experts anticipate 26,600 new jobs on 
top of an existing workforce of 36,900. Thanks to this 
partnership, Newberry College will be equipped to help 
meet this vital demand better than ever before.

In July, plans were finalized to name the new facility for 
key supporters R. Gordon ’61 and Anne Darby, of Mount 
Pleasant, South Carolina. Gordon Darby founded Darby 
Development Company in 1968, which has built and  
sold homes and now manages multi-family residences  
in the Lowcountry. Darby has also been a member of  
the Newberry College Board of Trustees.

As you are reading this annual report, progress 
is being made at the corner of College and Evans 
streets in Newberry. Here is where the College’s 
new 11,000-square-foot Nursing & Health Science 
Center will train the coming generations of health 
care professionals. Only a matter of months stand 
between this community and new heights as a 
leader in health care.



                                                                                                           33

Athletic Stadium  
Phase II
The house the Wolves (will have) built

Though the second phase of renovations to the 
athletic stadium is underway, Wolves student-athletes 
are already protecting their up-and-coming den.

The phase will bring an 18,000-square-foot athletic 
field house, including locker rooms for football, 
lacrosse and field hockey, coaches’ offices, field-view 
classrooms and reception areas. The project will also 
include new spectator seating on the east side of  
the stadium.

Marissa Plumer is a senior from Kent Island, Maryland, 
who plays field hockey in the fall and women’s 
lacrosse in the spring. She represented her fellow 
student-athletes at the phase’s groundbreaking on 
March 12, 2022.

“I am honored to be able to speak to you all about  
the impacts this project will have on student  
athletes like me,” she said. “My team had a shared 
locker room with soccer and volleyball my freshman 
and sophomore years. We were thankful to at least 
have something, however it doesn’t compare to 
having your own.

“Throughout my years here, I have felt unconditional 
support throughout the campus and City of Newberry. 
This is my home away from home. We are Wolves, and 
Wolves are territorial of our home and protect our 
family. Having our own space, right here at Setzler Field, 
where we practice every day, will be game changing for 
our team. This addition will expand our home and give 
us something new to protect.

“Just knowing that through a pandemic it was possible 
for people to continue to put us first and give us all the 
resources to be successful – from a brand-new weight 
room to new locker rooms and more – is exciting.”

As of August 2022, the field house will bear the name 
of Founders Federal Credit Union. The Lancaster, South 
Carolina-based firm has entered into a monumental 
partnership to provide much-needed on-campus 
financial services for students, alumni, faculty and staff. 
This agreement will not only change the ways families 
do business at Newberry College. It will have significant 
impacts on the future of the institution and Wolves 
Athletics, as well.

Scaling the Sum
m

it Cam
paign
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MEET OUR TEAM: 
The Office of  Institutional Advancement

Alanna Boozer
Integrated Marketing Coordinator
803.321.5136 / Alanna.Boozer@newberry.edu

Sharon Bryant ’11
Director of Athletic Club
803.321.5152 / Sharon.Bryant@newberry.edu

Sarah Dougherty
Associate Director of Advancement Services
803.321.5147 / Sarah.Dougherty@newberry.edu

Jim Hale ’63
Planned Giving Officer
803.321.5141 / Jim.Hale@newberry.edu

Marshall Maddy
Internal Communications Coordinator
803.321.5219 / Marshall.Maddy@newberry.edu

Whitney Mitchell ’09
Assistant Vice President for Institutional Advancement
803.321.5694 / Whitney.Mitchell@newberry.edu

Ivy Rice
Administrative Coordinator for Institutional Advancement
803.321.5363 / Ivy.Rice@newberry.edu

Russell Rivers
Director of Marketing and Communications
803.947.2053 / Russell.Rivers@newberry.edu

Jay Salter ’19
External Communications Coordinator
803.321.5113 / Jay.Salter@newberry.edu

Laura Beth Shealy ’16
Assistant Director for Alumni Engagement and Communication
803.321.5651 / LauraBeth.Shealy@newberry.edu

Lori Ann Summers
Vice President for Institutional Advancement
803.321.5363 / LoriAnn.Summers@newberry.edu

William “Bill” Tiller
Director of Development for Athletics
803.321.5676 / William.Tiller@newberry.edu

Carol West
Events Coordinator
803.321.3302 / Carol.West@newberry.edu
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GIFTS OF REAL  
ESTATE

Ways to Give
CASH GIFTS
newberry.edu/giving
or 803.321.5363

Gifts can be made outright via check or credit card. For your 
convenience, you can give online at Newberry College’s secure 
giving site,  you can make a gift over the phone, or you can 
mail your gift to the Office of Institutional Advancement, 
where all charitable contributions to the College are processed.

Gifts of appreciated stocks, bonds or other 
securities allow you to make a substantial gift 
to Newberry College at minimal cost. You will 
receive a tax deduction based on the value  
of the security on the date of the gift. With 
long-term appreciated securities (those held 
longer than 12 months), you will receive a 
charitable income tax deduction for the  
full fair-market value of your gift and avoid  
paying capital gains tax on the appreciation.

1

GIFTS OF STOCKS,  
BONDS OR OTHER  
SECURITIES

3 INSURANCE

2

4 ESTATE AND OTHER 
PLANNED GIFTS
By including Newberry College in your will or 
making other planned gifts, you can provide 
for yourself and your loved ones, plan wisely 
for your future, and make a meaningful gift 
to Newberry. Planned gifts enable you to 
preserve your assets during your lifetime and 
leave a valuable legacy. Donors who make es-
tate and other planned gifts are recognized as 
members of the Heritage Society, the College’s 
planned giving society.

5
Gifts of real estate are an excellent way to make a difference in the 
lives of Newberry College students and lower your tax liability at 
the same time. Gifts of property or a percentage of property may 
help you avoid paying capital gains tax, lower your current income 
tax, and reduce your future federal estate taxes. Real estate 
gifts may increase your income if they are structured through a 
life income gift. You may also deed property, including vacation 
homes, to Newberry while retaining the lifetime right to occupy 
the property. Gifts of real estate must meet certain criteria and be 
approved by Newberry College’s Board of Trustees.

6 MATCHING GIFTSA new or old insurance policy may be an appropriate way 
to make a gift to Newberry College for future endowment 
opportunities. Gifts of insurance will not be accepted for 
capital or current programming needs. Only permanent life 
insurance policies, i.e. whole life or universal life, are accepted 
as gifts. You can fund a new policy naming Newberry College 
as your beneficiary, or you can name Newberry College as 
beneficiary of an existing policy. For each policy, provisions 
must be made to cover future premium payments. If you 
transfer ownership of the policy to Newberry College, all future 
premium payments are tax-deductible. Newberry College 
will only undertake the responsibility of making premium 
payments. If such gifts cease, the College will convert the 
policy to its cash value.

You could double or triple your annual gift to 
Newberry College if you or your spouse work 
for, or have retired from, a company with a 
matching gift program. Complete a matching 
gift form from your human resources office 
and send it in with your gift. We will take care 
of the rest. Enter your employer’s name in the 
box on our matching gift site to find out if 
your company or organization participates in a 
matching gift program.

As with any financial decision, you should 
consult your CPA, attorney and other 
financial advisors.
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Our love, our faith, our loyalty, 
hail Scarlet and the Gray.

CONNECT WITH US: 

Thanks to you, 
it’s been a great year for the College.

We hope you read this report with pride, and feel free to share 
with others who love Newberry, too.

View this and previous reports online at newberry.edu/publications.
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